## Guía de la Colección de Ernesto Chávez

#### Guía creada por Ana D. Rodríguez

#### Biblioteca Smathers, Universidad de Florida - Colecciones Especiales y Estudios de Área

#### Julio 2016 (Acutualizada Septiembre 2024)

#### **Resumen Descriptivo**

Creador:	Chávez Álvarez, Ernesto
Título:	Colección de Ernesto Chávez
Fechas:	1887-2018
Fechas Principales:	1960-2019
Abstracto:	Ernesto Chávez Álvarez (n. 1942) es un escritor y académico cubano que trabajó como maestro rural durante los primeros años del gobierno revolucionario. Esta colección documenta eventos y movimientos subversivos en Cuba, la experiencia de Chávez como maestro voluntario y rural, su investigación sobre la Guerra de Independencia de Cuba y documentos relacionados a sus escritos y publicaciones. También contiene colecciones creadas por sus amigos que ilustran la vida en Cuba durante el siglo XXI. Además, incluye una colección única de zines y boletines, así como fotografías que muestran escenas sociales y políticas en Cuba.
Descripción Física:	4.06 pies lineares. 7 cajas.
Identificación:	MSS 0360
Idiomas:	Incluye material escrito en español, inglés y catalán.
Atención:	Esta guía está disponible en inglés en
	https://findingaids.uflib.ufl.edu/repositories/2/resources/14 80

## Notas Biográficas e Históricas

Ernesto Chávez Álvarez nació en La Habana en 1942. En 1960, a los dieciocho años Chávez se unió a la primera generación en graduarse de la escuela para maestros de Minas del Frío. Durante los primeros años que siguieron a la Revolución Cubana, estos maestros participaron en campañas de alfabetización para niños y adultos en zonas rurales remotas en la Sierra Maestra, la Sierra de los Órganos en Pinar del Río y El Escambray. La participación de estos maestros en la campaña fue parte de la misión del gobierno revolucionario de eliminar el analfabetismo entre los campesinos. Durante su servicio, Chávez fue testigo de las rebeliones de campesinos y fue víctima de la campaña difamatoria del comunista Félix Torres, quien pretendió difamar a los maestros y trabajadores de la compaña de alfabetización de ser contrarrevolucionarios. Chávez acabó su servicio en 1964.

Chávez obtuvo una licenciatura en geografía de la Universidad de La Habana en 1972. Durante el 1977 a 1981 estudió una especialización en demografía y en el 1981 defendió exitosamente su tesis de maestría. Como estudiante graduado, trabajó en el Centro de Estudios Demográficos (CEDEM) de la Facultad de Economía en la Universidad de La Habana. Chávez es también un reconocido antropólogo que participa activamente en simposios en Cuba y España. Ha publicado libros en temas como literatura infantil, folklore cubano, antropología y economía. Actualmente vive en Matanzas, Cuba.

#### Importancia y Contenido

Al participar en la revolución, Chávez coleccionó una cantidad significativa de publicaciones clandestinas, material propagandístico, manifiestos y documentos relacionados a organizaciones insurgentes como el Movimiento 26 de julio, Acción Cívica Cubana y Movimiento de Resistencia Cívica. Siguiendo las ideas prometedoras de Fidel Castro, estos grupos organizaron un golpe de estado contra el presidente Fulgencio Batista; esto dio lugar a la Revolución Cubana. La colección está organizada en quince series. Los materiales de la Serie 1 a la 6 tratan sobre eventos, personas y organizaciones insurgentes partícipes en la Revolución Cubana que culminó el 1º de enero de 1959. Los documentos y materiales de esta serie están fechados de 1951 a 1959 y documentan eventos en diversas ciudades como La Habana, Nueva York, Miami y Caracas.

Las publicaciones clandestinas de la Serie 1 están constituidas por una colección única de zines y boletines anteriores a la Revolución Cubana. Los zines titulados *Revolución* y *Aldabonazo* fueron publicados por Vicente Báez y Carlos Franqui. Báez confirmó esta información a la Dra. Lillian Guerra. La serie también contiene 28 números fechados de 1951 a 1956 de *Carta Semanal*, la publicación semi-clandestina del Partido Socialista Popular. Fue semi-clandestina porque Batista permitió su circulación a pesar de que el partido fue técnicamente criminalizado después de 1953. La razón de esto es evidente en la editorial de la publicación: aunque se afirma que Batista es un tirano, se condenan las estrategias del Movimiento 26 de julio, sus contrapartes y el Directorio Revolucionario para derrocar el régimen de Batista. Las series 2 a 6 incluyen material relacionado al movimiento revolucionario 26 de julio.

Las Series 7 a la 11 documentan la experiencia de Ernesto Chávez como maestro rural, así como la vida política y social de Matanzas. Contienen objetos personales, recuerdos, documentos oficiales, carnets de identidad, cartillas de racionamiento, correspondencia y fotografías. Las cartas enviadas y recibidas por Chávez fechadas desde 1960 detallan su relación con familiares y amigos. La correspondencia también ilustra las condiciones rigurosas que Chávez vivió durante su entrenamiento como maestro voluntario. Las fotografías que Chávez tomó con una cámara Kodak Baby Brownie 127 documentan su

experiencia como maestro rural en el campo cubano. Algunas de estas imágenes están incluidas en dos de las publicaciones recientes de Chávez: *Maestro rural y Maestro voluntario*. La serie de fotografías también incluye una cantidad significativa de imágenes que representan escenas sociales y políticas en Matanzas, así como las relaciones militares entre Cuba y E.U. anteriores a la Revolución Cubana.

La Serie 12 incluye la investigación de Ernesto Chávez sobre la Guerra de Independencia de Cuba. Chávez documentó información sobre los ciudadanos españoles y del personal militar que emigraron de España a Cuba, tales como, nombre, lugar de residencia en España y Cuba, fechas de nacimiento y fallecimiento. También incluyó los nombres de los ciudadanos ejecutados por el ejército español. La Serie 13 incluye los libros que Ernesto Chávez usó como *maestro voluntario* y como instructor civil en la fuerza armada. Las Series 14 y 15 incluyen colecciones creadas por amigos de Chávez, como la correspondencia personal de Sahara Geraldo Paz, otra maestra voluntaria cubana, y las notas y fotografías producidas por la investigadora Aída García Alonso sobre la vida en las yaguas cubanas.

#### Arreglo

La colección está organizada por tema y tipo de material en quince series.

#### Restricciones de Acceso o Uso

#### Acceso

La colección está abierta al público con algunas restricciones. La caja 6, carpeta 16 contiene materiales restringidos. Para más información, por favor contacte al curador de la colección o al archivista.

#### Información Administrativa

#### Otra Guía

Esta guía está disponible en inglés en https://findingaids.uflib.ufl.edu/repositories/2/resources/1480

#### Referencia Bibliográfica

[Identificación del objeto], Colección de Ernesto Chávez, Colecciones Especiales y Estudios de Área, Biblioteca Smathers, Universidad de Florida, Gainesville, Florida.

## Información sobre la Adquisición

Una parte de esta colección fue comprada en el 2012; la otra fue donada por Ernesto Chávez mediante la Dra. Lillian Guerra y Rebeca Fundora en el 2017 y 2018.

## Inventario

## 1. Pre-Cuban Revolution Publications.

Zines.

#### Caja Carpeta

Caja Carpeta			
1	Zines. 1953-1959		
1	Respuestas del Partido Socialista Popular, La Habana, Cuba. 1957		
1	Habla Fidel Castro, La Solución Revolucionaria: Boletín quincenal editado por el Movimiento 26 de julio en Miami. 1958		
1	13 de marzo: Órgano Oficial de la Delegación en el Exterior, Miami, FL. 1959		
1	El Estudiante: Órgano Oficial de la Asociación Estudiantil Cubano- Americana, Miami, FL. 1958		
1	Alma Mater: Órgano de la Federación Estudiantil Universitaria, Cuba. 1958		
1	OTACE: Órgano Oficial de la Organización de Tripulantes Aéreos en el Exilio. 1958		
1	El Insurgente, Miami, FL. 1957		
1	Mella, la voz de la juventud. undated		
1	Alerta Cubanos: Órgano de la Asociación Cubana Pro-Democracia, La Habana, Cuba. 1953		
1	Vanguardia Obrera, con las manos del trabajador, unidos venceremos. undated		
1	Aldabonazo: Órgano del Movimiento Revolucionario 26 de julio, Cuba. 1956		
1	Revolución: Órgano Oficial del Movimiento Revolucionario 26 de julio. 1958		
	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		

## Periodicals.

1	2	•	Sierra Maestra: Órgano Oficial del Movimiento 26 de julio en el Exilio, Miami, FL. 1958
1	3		Horizontes, Miami, FL. undated

1 4 Carta Semanal: Boletín de Información y Orientación, La Habana, Cuba. 1951-1958

#### **Publications**

7 9 Publications - Concordia- Lecciones para principiantes, Lección 24, undated

## 2. Movimiento 26 de Julio.

## Caja Carpeta

5	Movimiento 26 de julio. 1958-1960
5	CPN Manuel Álvarez, Gobernador, Rivero Agüero, Presidente, propaganda card. 1958
5	Movimiento Revolucionario 26 de julio. Reglamento Orgánico de las Plenarias (Organic bylaws of the Plenary). 1960
5	Movimiento Revolucionario 26 de julio. Estatutos (Bylaws). 1960
5	Black and red monogrammed band that reads, "26, Dir. Prov. de Matanzas." Includes a statement by the PCC. undated
5	Movimiento 26 de julio metal pin. undated
5	"Oración por la paz cubana; In memoriam" card, written by Mons. Evelio Díaz, bishop of Pinar del Río. undated
5	"Paz." Message written by José Ramón González Fernández, honorary consul of Mexico in Matanzas. 1958
5	"Decálogo Cívico de esta Navidad," signed by Acción Ciudadana. 1958
5	Letter to José A. Rodríguez Castillo sent by the Secretario de Cultura y Propaganda de la Casa del Telegrafista, Ramón C. Martínez. 1958 August 20
5	Letter to José Colombani, Presidente de la Federación de Telegrafistas de Venezuela, sent by José A. Rodríguez Castillo. 1958 December 4
5	Letter to José Rodríguez Castillo sent by Antonio (Tony) Hernández. 1958 August 14
5	Letter to José Rodríguez Castillo sent by Antonio (Tony) Hernández. 1958 September 18
5	Letter to José Rodríguez Castillo sent by Antonio (Tony) Hernández. 1958 December 3
5	Photograph of a group of Cuban exiles at the United Nations Headquarters in New York City. 1957
	5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5

## 3. Movimiento de Resistencia Cívica.

1	6	Six "Movimiento de Resistencia Cívica" one-dollar stamps. undated
1	6	Six "Movimiento de Resistencia Cívica" one-dollar stamps. undated
1	6	Propaganda O3C, "Cero Tres Ce, cero cine, cero compras, cero cabaret". undated

## 4. Fidel Castro's Manifestoes.

## Caja Carpeta

1	7	Fidel Castro's Manifestoes. 1958
1	7	Manifiesto "Gorila Yo," signed by Fidel Castro Ruz, Comandante Jefe de
		las Fuerzas Rebeldes (Commander in chief of the Insurgent Forces), and
		Dr. Faustino Pérez, Delegado de la Dirección Nacional (delegate of the
		national directory). undated
1	7	"Cubanos". 1958

# 5. Partido Socialista Popular. 1958

## Caja Carpeta

1	8	Partido Socialista Popular. 1958
1	8	"Puntos Fundamentales del Programa de la Solución Democrática de la Crisis," pamphlet. 1955
1	8	Comunicado del Comité Nacional del Partido Socialista Popular (press release of the National Committee of the Popular Socialist Party [PSP]). 1957
1	8	"Carta abierta del P.S.P. a las demás organizaciones oposicionistas sobre la lucha por las garantías" (open letter of the PSP regarding the fight for warranty). 1958
1	8	"¡Atrás la injerencia imperialista!, ¡Compatriotas!, ¡Hombres y mujeres del pueblo!, Comité Nacional del Partido Socialista Popular". 1958

## 6. Acción Cívica Cubana.

1	9	Acción Cívica Cubana, New York. 1953-1957
1	9	Photograph of Paco Pérez. 1957
1	9	Photograph of a meeting. L-R: Pablo Díaz, Juanita Castro Ruz, Emma Castro Ruz, Ángel Pérez Vidal, and Alberto Arechavaleta. 1957
1	9	Acción Cívica Cubana bonds: 5 bonds of five dollars, 4 bonds of ten dollars, 3 bonds of twenty-five dollars, and 2 bonds of one dollar. 1957
1	9	Four receipts issued to Alberto Arechavaleta for his donations to the Comité Acción Cívica de New Jersey. 1957
1	9	"Declaración de Principios y Estatutos de la organización de Acción Cívica Cubana" (declaration of tenets and bylaws of the Acción Cívica Cubana organization). 1953
1	9	Notebook containing names, addresses, organizational chart, and fundraising activities of the Acción Cívica Cubana, New York and New Jersey committees. 1957
1	10	Acción Cívica Cubana, New Jersey. 1957

1	10	Planilla de inscripción de Gustavo Castillo (Gustavo Carrillo's application form). 1957
1	10	Acta de organización (organization act). 1957
1	10	Letter to Gino P. Negretti from Onelio F. Lastra. 1957
1	10	Blank rollbook. undated

# 7. Personal items, documents, and memorabilia. 1908-2017

1	11	Personal documents and mementa. 1908-2017
1	11	Three baptism cards for Ursina Álvarez Sánchez, Ernesto Chávez's mother. 1908 April 19
1	11	Urine test for patient Alvarez (likely the mother because it was taken 16 days before Ernesto was born). 1942 May 15
1	11	Baby book titled "Nuestro Bebé" with information filled out over many years about Ernesto Chávez from birth to 5 years old. 1942 May 31
1	11	Cuban lottery bill for a drawing held on March 28, 1959. Issued by: "República de Cuba, Instituto Nacional de Ahorro y Vivienda". 1959 March
1	11	Invitation to memorial mass of lieutenant Roberto Fuentes Bonilla. 1959
1	11	Medal and key gifted to Ernesto Chávez by his mother Ursina Álvarez with letter explaining its significance. 1960 May 23
1	11	Liceo de Matanzas "Baile de Las Flores" program. 1890 May 15
1	11	Newsclipping on librarian Mirtha Martínez Hernández (Matanzas, 1941-2001). 2003 March 20
1	11	Two-small propaganda cards with the inscription "ALFABETICEMOS". undated
1	11	Small propaganda card with the inscription "¡VENCEREMOS!. undated
1	11	"Ex Libris Fernando Ortiz". undated
1	11	Card with information about "The Miraculous Medal". undated
1	11	Monopoly game \$20 bill. The game was very popular before the revolution, and it was censored after it. undated
1	11	Packet made from a letter which contains three business cards two from Aída García Alonso and one from Maida Donate Armada. undated
1	11	Program for an event called "Aprenda-a-Comer-en-Cubano" by Cadena Radio Agrícola Nacional. undated
1	11	Housing contract for Ernesto Chávez with "Plan de Cooperativa de Alojamiento". 1965 August 20
1	11	Letter from "Plan Especial Cooperativas de Alojamiento" notifying that Ernesto Chávez has a bookshelf at "Manuel Ascunce" shelter. 1966 June 21

1	11	Notification to Ernesto Chávez from "Archivo Nacional. Seguridad Social". 1981 October 30
1	11	Newspaper clipping from "Bohemia" with a poem written by Chanito Isidrón titled "Canto a los Siete Montones. (Elogio de Islas Canarias)". 1985 April 19
1	11	Letter to J' Personal from Ernesto Chávez regarding his employment at "Instituto de Historia de Cuba". 1998 April 30
1	11	Letter to the general Consulate of Spain from Ernesto Chávez regarding his Spanish citizenship. 2002 May 13
1	11	Document from the University of Matanzas Camilo Cienfuegos officially admitting Ernesto Chávez as an adjunct professor of the school. 2003 September 29
1	11	Letter certifying that Ernesto Chávez worked at the University of Matanzas "Camilo Cienfuegos" from September 3, 2003 to July 21, 2010. 2013 January 22
6	15	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Reinaldo Roman concerning some documents Chávez has to fill out before returning to Cuba with the completed documents attached. [RESTRICTED]. 2001 February 18
6	15	Letters to Ernesto Chávez from the Embassy of Switzerland regarding the application form for refugee status. [RESTRICTED]. 2006 June 16-July 31
6	15	Contract for a temporary position in higher education in Matanzas. [RESTRICTED]. 2008 July 31
6	15	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the Embassy of the United States in Havana, Cuba. [RESTRICTED]. 2017 April 20
6	15	Statement of income tax deductions from "Instituto Cubano del libro". [RESTRICTED]. 1998 February 4
6	15	Receipt for the book "Libro de Oro". [RESTRICTED]. 1992 March 25
6	15	Letter to the Office of Refugees in Havana from Ernesto Chávez asking for an update on his case. [RESTRICTED]. 2016 January 28
6	15	Personal information about Ernesto Chávez refugee application for the United States Embassy. [RESTRICTED]. 2017 March 19
6	15	Letter to the Coordinator of Refugees of the United States from Ernesto Chávez. [RESTRICTED]. 2009 January 23
6	15	Letter to the Department of Consuls (Refugees) from Ernesto Chávez requesting an emigration visa to the United States. [RESTRICTED]. 2006 March 20
6	15	Document related to the deduction of income of Ernesto Chávez from the government of Catalonia. (Text in Catalan). [RESTRICTED]. 1999 February 22
6	15	Letter to the Refugee Section of the US Embassy in Cuba regarding "Reseña sobre proceso universitario". [RESTRICTED]. circa 1980

7	4	Certificate of Completion, DTA S.T.A.R.T course, Florida, 2001
1	12	Contents of Mother's Purse (Ursina Álvarez Sánchez). 1940-1984
1	12	Remembrance program for the funeral of Eusebio Hidalgo Fernández. 1940 August 11
1	12	Carné del Cotizante. 1981
1	12	A booklet of coupons provided by the Ministry of Internal Commerce. 1984
1	12	An old torn up empty pack of cigarettes "Especiales Trinidad y Hno. Pruebe y Compare." La Magdalena, Cuba. 1960
1	12	Comité de Defensa de la Revolución membership card. undated
1	12	Federación de Mujeres Cubanas card - Ursina Álvarez. undated
1	12	Federación de Mujeres Cubanas membership card. undated
1	12	Flyer that says "Venceremos Patria o Muerte". undated
1	12	Newspaper clipping "Vocero Estudiantil" which mentions her son Ernesto Chávez. El Repúblicano, Cuba. 1958
1	12	Photograph of a young woman (no description of who or when taken). undated
1	12	Postcard to Ernesto Chávez from Luisa Hilde. Güinía de Miranda, Cuba. 1960
1	13	Distinctions and Medals. 1958-2017
1	13	Two cloth badges that read "1er Congreso Latinoamericano de Juventudes La Habana - Cuba 26 de Julio 1960 Delegado". 1960 July 26
1	13	Ministry of Education bookmark with inscription "1961 año de la educación". 1961
1	13	Medal titled "LA MEDALLA DE LA ALFABETIZACIÓN" to honor Ernesto Chávez. 1986 December 22
1	13	Certificate that goes with medal "LA MEDALLA DE LA ALFABETIZACIÓN". 1986 December 22
1	13	Medal titled "LA DISTINCIÓN 'RAÚL GÓMEZ GARCÍA" to honor Ernesto Chávez. 1992 December 11
1	13	Certificate that goes with medal "LA DISTINCIÓN 'RAÚL GÓMEZ GARCÍA". 1992 December 11
1	13	Medal titled "SELLO DE LAUREADO" to honor Ernesto Chávez. 1993 November 22
1	13	Certificate that goes with medal "SELLO DE LAUREADO". 1993 November 22
1	13	Cloth badge that reads "Patria o Muerte". undated
1	13	Newspaper clipping "Vocero Estudiantil" which mentions her son Ernesto Chávez. El Repúblicano, Cuba. 1958

1	13	Photograph of Ursina Álvarez as a young woman. undated
1	13	Postcard to Ernesto Chávez from Luisa Hilde. Güinía de Miranda, Cuba. 1960
1	13-A	Certificate of recognition from "La Sociedad de Beneficiencia de Naturales de Cataluña". 2003 April 23
1	13-A	Certificate of membership from "La Sociedad Teosófica y Fraternidad Universal". 2004 January 8
1	13-A	Certificate of participation for Ernesto Chávez work in "Voces de la República". 2009 May 12-15
1	13-A	Certificate of participation for Ernesto Chávez seminar "Cuba y el Nacionalismo Catalán" at the University of Havana. 2014 September 28- October 1
1	13-A	Certificate for Ernesto Chávez for participating at the conference "Atenas". 2001 February 23
1	13-A	Certificate of participation for conducting a workshop at "Atenas 2013". Includes the event program for "Unión Nacional de Historiadores de Cuba (UNHIC)". 2013 October 11
1	13-A	Certificate from the "Asociación Nacional de Economistas y Contadores de Cuba (ANEC)" for Ernesto Chávez participation in literacy education. 2017 December 22
1	13-A	Certificate and documents related to "Premio La Memoria" awarded to Ernesto Chávez. 2006-2007
1	13-A	Certificate for Ernesto Chávez for his presentation at "Taller Internacional. Problemas Teóricos y Prácticos de la Historia Regional y Local". 1998 April 15-17
1	13-A	Certificate of participation for "La Primera Exposición de Fondos Bibliográficos Raros y Valiosos de Bibliotecas Particulares de Matanzas". 1990 October 20
1	13-A	Diploma for Ernesto Chávez for his participation in "I Coloquio Internacional La Literatura Española en el Exilio". 1996 May 26
1	13-A	Certificate of award for Ernesto Chávez for his paper "Las fiestas catalanas en Matanzas". 1985 July 14
1	13-A	Diploma for Ernesto Chávez for his participation in "Jornadas Conmemorativas por el X Aniversario de la Fundación de la Cátedra de Cultura Catalana de la Universidad de La Habana". Includes the event program. 2014 February 4-5
6	15	Certificate of evaluation for job promotion as an editor. [RESTRICTED]. 1974 October 10
6	15	Certificate of registration for Ernesto Chávez from "La Torre de Claramunt" in Spain. [RESTRICTED]. 1999 January 11
	Do	cuments related to Ernesto Chávez writings and research. 1928-2017

5	7	Unpublished articles written by Nilo Blanes from Viñales, Cuba. Most of the articles are related to Antoñica Izquierdo. 1928-1936
5	8	Documents compiled for the research of the book "El pacto del silencio". Includes genealogical information about the "Chávez" family. 1939-2018
5	6	Death certificate of José Herrera Castellano. 1968 November 15
5	9	Inventory of informants related to a research conducted on Antoñica Izquierdo. 1970
5	6	Document related to a photo exhibition by Ángel Luis Fernández Guerra. 1974 May 31
5	10	Newspaper clippings related to Ernesto Chávez writings. 1979-2009
5	6	Document with information about a film related to Antoñica Izquierdo titled "Los días del agua" directed by Manuel Octavio Gómez. 1981 October 21
5	6	Receipt for "Historia de Montserrat" from Abadía de Montserrat. 1984 November 6
5	6	Observations from Dr. Isaac Barreal about the research "Las fiestas tradicionales canarias en Cuba. Las celebraciones regionales canarias en Cuba". 1986 December 16
5	6	Proposal for the award "Razón de Ser 1967. Centro de Promoción Cultural Alejo Carpentier". 1986 December 19
5	6	Invitation to a religious event from "La Sociedad de Beneficiencia de Naturales de Cataluña". 1988
5	6	Two documents related to the book loan of "L'Isle de Cuba et la Havane". 1989
5	6	Magazine clipping "José Antonio González. Reflexiones para un amigo" from "Revista Revolución y Cultura". 1989 November
5	6	Proposal for the publication of "El crimen de la niña Cecilia. La brujería en Cuba como fenómeno social. (1902-1925)". 1989
5	6	Document related to the book "La Beneficencia catalana en La Habana, la sociedad primada de América". 1990 February 5
5	6	Proposal of collaboration with the program "España a través de sus emigrantes" related to the story "La Beneficencia catalana de Cuba, la sociedad primada de América". 1990 May 14
5	6	Document related to the certification of the publication "Cartas yanquis desde Cuba (Dometicis Philaletes)". 1990 October 17
5	6	Document on unpublished works by Fernando Ortiz "Instituto de Literatura y Lingüística". 1991 July 6
5	6	Document with edits about "Leonor Morejón". 1992 November 1-4
5	6	Document with the Spanish translation of the song "El meu avi (Mi abuelo)" and a document with the lyrics of "Mi madre fue una mulata" from "Grupo Terra Endis". 1992

5	6	Speech pronounced by Raúl R. Ruiz at the book presentation of "El
		crimen de la niña Cecilia". 1992 March 31
5	6	Review of "Fiestas populares tradicionales cubanas" written by Dr. Virtudes Feliu Herrera. 1994 June 15-1996 July 2
5	6	Program event for "Segundo Coloquio Historiográfico Canario" from "Asociación Canaria de Cuba. Leonor Pérez Cabrera". 1995 June 15-16
5	6	Receipts for the magazine "Folklore Americano". 1996-1999
5	6	Documents related "La región cultural de La Habana (1878-1931) and "La región cultural de La Habana en 1898". 1998
5	6	Biographical information about Antonia Aurora Maceda Iglesias. 1999 August 6
5	6	A report about the priorities for declaring the San Carlos Cemetery a national heritage. 2000 October 31
5	6	Invitation to a presentation titled "Doña Leonor Morejón y Morejón (1807-1858): Una bandolera de abolengo". (2 copies). 2001 March 28
5	6	Baptism and death certificate of Leonor Morejón. 2002 March
5	6	Document related to "Registro Parroquial de Guamutas" with biographical information about Ana Morejón and her family. 2002
5	6	Course description for the class "Las fiestas tradicionales de origen hispánico en Matanzas" taught by Ernesto Chávez. 2003 June
5	6	Chronological history of Ceiba Mocha church published in the magazine "Palabra Nueva". 2003 July 6
5	6	List of postcards with their description for "Sol en Géminis". 2003 January
5	6	Contract related to "Premio Memoria 2004" from "Centro Cultural Pablo de la Torriente Brau. 2003-2004
5	6	Baptism certificate of Basilio Néstor de la Caridad. 2004 September 29
5	6	Death certificate of Don Francisco Arencibia González. 2005 February 10
5	6	Marriage certificate of Pedro Nolasco Abreu and Rosalía Justiniana Arencibia. 2005 March 30
5	6	Proposal of "Historias contadas por Pura" for "Premio Memoria". 2006 April 2
5	6	Summary and critique of Ernesto Chávez's "Memoria Amarga" by "Editora Política". 2007 February 8
5	6	Summary of Ernesto Chávez's accomplishments and an interview related to "Premio Memoria". 2007 June 13
5	6	Review of "Historias contadas por Pura" by Sonnia Moro Parrado. 2007 November
5	6	Survey related to the award "Premio Memoria" about the story "Historias contadas por Pura". 2007 April 3

5	6	Baptism certificate of Ana Josefa de la Caridad. 2007 March 28
5	6	Review of "Historias contadas por Pura" by Sonnia Moro. 2008 May
5	6	Speech for the presentation of "Historias contadas por Pura" by Sonnia Moro. 2009 February 17
5	6	Overview and program for the International Workshop on Cuba and Catalonia. 2009 May 4-6
5	6	Event program from "Voces de la República" event in Sancti Spíritus. 2009 May 12-15
5	6	Proposal for "Maestro Rural" for the award "Premio Memoria 2009". 2009 May 29
5	6	Program for the event "Jornada de historia diocesana de Matanzas, iglesia y sociedad". 2011 November 25-26
5	6	List of births from the 19th century in the town of Mataró in Matanzas. 2011
5	6	List of departures from Spain to Matanzas in the years 1847-1860. (Text in Catalan). 2011
5	6	Document related to a directory of Catalans. 2011 December 4
5	6	Speech given at the presentation of the book "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2011 April 3
5	6	Speech given at the presentation of "La fiesta de la Candelaria" by Manuel Marrero Ávila. 2011 April
5	6	Proposal to declare San Carlos Cemetery a local monument. 2011 January 10
5	6	Report related to the birthplace of Emilia Teurbe Tolón y Otero in 1828. 2011 July 29
5	6	Document with information about a conference on the Catalonian presence in Mexico. (Text in Catalan). 2012 August 29-31
5	6	Summary of "Historias contadas por Pura". 2012 January 9
5	6	Invitation to "Jubileo del mundo de la cultura" in Matanzas. 2012
5	6	Set of death certificates from Matanzas for the years 1900-1936. 2012
5	6	Proposal of "La guerra del 95 en Matanzas" for the event "Atenas 2013". Includes the event program. 2013 October 12
5	6	Article on the retirement announcement of Juan M. Salvat and the closing down of the Universal Bookshop on Calle Ocho, Miami. 2013 April 18
5	6	Speech "La fiesta de la Candelaria" pronounced at Santa Elvira church in Varadero. 2014 May 20
5	6	Information on the "XXI Congreso Nacional de Historia. Unión Nacional de Historiadores de Cuba" and the guidelines for submissions. 2014 April 24-25

5	6	Information on the symposium "América Cataluña- Cataluña América" to
5	0	be held in Berlin, Germany. 2014 September 8-13
5	6	Event program for the conference "Encuentro nacional de historia. La evangelización en Cuba". 2015 November 4-7
5	6	Proposal "Sol en Géminis" for "Premio Memoria 2016". 2015 October 27
5	6	Announcement from "Ediciones Vigía" to participate in "Premio de investigación histórica Pedro Antonio Alfonso". 2016 January 16
5	6	Draft of a prologue with edits written by Ernesto Chávez. 2016 June
5	6	Draft of the introduction of "Historias de fuego". 2016 January
5	6	Document related to a survey from "Llibre Viu" bookstore in Spain. (Text in Catalan). 2017 December 3
5	6	Document with information about "Palabra Nueva" magazine. Includes a demographic report. undated
6	15	Contract for the publication of "La leyenda de Antoñica Izquierdo" from "Editorial Ciencias Sociales". [RESTRICTED]. 1985 June 25- 1987 December 15
6	15	Contract for the publication of "El crimen de la niña Cecilia" from "Editorial Ciencias Sociales". [RESTRICTED]. 1990 March 7
6	15	Contract for the publication of "Cartas de un yanqui en Cuba" from "Editorial Ciencias Sociales". [RESTRICTED]. 1991 February 15
6	15	Contract for the publication of "La fiesta catalana de Matanzas" from "Editorial Ciencias Sociales". [RESTRICTED]. 1987 September 25
6	15	Receipts for the book "La fiesta catalana". [RESTRICTED]. 1987-1989
6	15	Contract from "Editorial Matanzas" for "Las fiestas de Monserrate". [RESTRICTED]. 2015 November 14
6	15	Contract for "Historias contadas por Pura" from "Ediciones La Memoria". [RESTRICTED]. 2008 September 4
6	15	Contract agreement for the publication of the book "Gente del Escambray". [RESTRICTED]. 2016 February 10

## 8. Documents related to Ernesto Chávez employment as maestro voluntario. 1960-1981

114Documents related to Ernesto Chávez employment as maestro voluntario. 1960-1964114Letter from Roberto Rodríguez González office of "El Jefe de Despacho del Ministro de Educación". 1960 March 24114Job description, instructions and application package for aspiring "maestros voluntarios" (volunteer teachers), pages 455-487. 1960 April 23	Cuju	Carpeta	
del Ministro de Educación". 1960 March 24114Job description, instructions and application package for aspiring	1	14	1 2
	1	14	e i
	1	14	

1	14	Letter from Silvia N. Jiménez Fernández, director of Escuela de Maestros Primarios de Matanzas, to Ernesto Chávez. 1960 June 2
1	14	Letter from Silvia N. Jiménez Fernández, director of Escuela de Maestros Primarios de Matanzas, to Ernesto Chávez. 1960 August 15
1	14	Invitation sent to Ernesto Chávez by Fidel Castro Ruz to celebrate the "Año de la Educación". 1960 December 31
1	14	Medidas que deben conocer los maestros de las F.A.R. en caso de ataque o movilización, published by Ministerio de las Fuerzas Armadas Revolucionarias, República de Cuba. 1962
1	14	Poem entitled, "A Ernesto Chávez," by Justo Pastor García. Matanzas. Cuba. 1960
1	14	Tenets of the soldados de la libertad, of the Frente Revolucionario Demócratico. Fomento, Cuba. 1961
1	14	Letter to Sr. Alfredo Valdés communicating Ernesto Chávez's deployment in Pinar del Río. 1961 August 28
1	14	Flyer: ¿Qué son los Pioneros rebeldes? 1961
1	14	Memorandum communicating Ernesto Chávez's appointment as "Resp. de Enseñanza," "Año de la Planificación". 1962 September 4
1	14	Letter from Ernesto to Elena Despaigne (MinFAR) requesting his discharge from the FAR to go to graduate school. 1962 October 1
1	14	Memorandum about the acceptance of Ernesto Chávez's resignation from his teaching position under the "Ministerio de las Fuerzas Armadas, Departamento de Educación". 1963 September 7
1	14	Document certifying Ernesto Chávez's employment as a teacher, from September 1962 through September 1963. 1963 September 12
1	14	Document certifying Ernesto Chávez's employment as technical consultant and teacher at unit #221 (original and copy). 1963 November 15
1	14	Letter from Ana Julia García Dally "Directora Regional Educación" to Ernesto. 1964 May 25
1	14	Document signed by César Rodríguez Díaz for Ernesto - Ministerio de las Fuerzas Armadas Revolucionarias - Ejército de Occidente on Ernesto Chávez's discharge from his job as civilian teacher of the army (original and copy). 1964 May 30
1	14	Letter from the MinFar (Ministerio de las Fuerzas Armadas Revolucionarias) Regarding Employment at the FAR as civilian teacher - Signed Pedro Martínez Machado. 1964 August 13
1	14	Document from "Ministerio de las Fuerzas Armadas Revolucionarias (FAR)" certifying Ernesto Chávez enrollment in the compulsory military service "SMO". 1968 November 8
1	14	Document from "Ministerio de las Fuerzas Armadas Revolucionarias (FAR)" authorizing Ernesto Chávez to move. 1968 November 21

1	14	Letter to "Comité Estatal de Trabajo y Seguridad Social" from Ernesto Chávez regarding his years worked as a teacher. Includes a news clipping about "La Ley.24". 1981 March 26
1	14	Letter from Ernesto Chávez to "Archivo Central de las Fuerzas Armadas Revolucionarias (FAR)" requesting that his years of service in the military be certified as years worked. 1981 July 4
1	14	Two letters to Ernesto Chávez from "Ministerio de las Fuerzas Armadas Revolucionarias (FAR)" regarding a missing personal file. 1981 July 16- August 12
1	14	Letter to "Dirección Provincial de Educación" from Ernesto Chávez requesting that they certify his years worked as "maestro voluntario". 1981 July 22
1	14	Two letters to "Archivo General. Ejército Central" from Ernesto Chávez regarding his employment as "maestro voluntario". 1981 July 28
1	14	Letter to "Departamento Pensiones de Seguridad Social" from Ernesto Chávez regarding his years worked as a teacher. 1981 August 13- September 28
1	14	Letter to "Sección de Cuadros y Personal" from Ernesto Chávez requesting the certification of his years worked as a teacher. 1981 September 8

# 9. Identification, Membership, and Ration Cards. 1942-2015

# Identification and Membership Cards. 1942-1998

1	15	Identification on INternhambin Conder 1042 1008
1	15	Identification and Membership Cards. 1942-1998
1	15	Instituto Cubano del Libro. circa 1973 May 5
1	15	Ernesto Chávez's ID (carnet de identidad) from the Province of Matanzas. 1959 June 5
1	15	Ernesto Chávez's ID card (tarjeta de identidad), República de Cuba, Instituto Nacional de Reforma Agraria. 1960
1	15	Ministerio de Hacienda Biblioteca. 1963 January 21
1	15	Ministerio de las Fuerzas Armadas Revolucionarias - Dpto. de Inst. Rev. 1964 September 3
1	15	Comisión Nacional de Bibliotecas. 1965 April 25
1	15	Instituto Nacional de Reforma Agraria Biblioteca General. 1966 October 27
1	15	Sociedad de Amistad Cubano Española. 1967 February 20
1	15	Instituto Nacional de Deportes, Educación Física, y Recreación. 1968 January 30

1	15	Dirección Nacional de Bibliotecas. 1970 July 30
1	15	Casa de las Américas Biblioteca José Antonio Echeverría. 1971 October 22
1	15	Ministerio de Marina Mercante y de Puertos - Dpto. de Servicios Administrativos. 1972 March 18
1	15	Biblioteca Pública de La Habana. 1972 June 15
1	15	Comprobante Laboral. 1973 June 22
1	15	Instituto Cubano del Libro. 1973 June 22
1	15	Central de Trabajadores de Cuba. 1974 October 8
1	15	Universidad de La Habana. 1976 May 3
1	15	Ministerio de Salud Pública. 1978 November 20
1	15	Ministerio de Educación Superior - Carne del Estudiante Cursos Dirigidos. 1979-1980
1	15	Certificado Militar. 1980 October 17
1	15	Organ donation card. 1982 July 6
1	15	Empresa Editorial de Cultura y Ciencia. 1982 October 21
1	15	Central de Trabajadores de Cuba. 1988 May 17
1	15	Poder Popular Municipal [Municipal is crossed out with pen and says Prov. which stands for provincial]. 1988 August 24
1	15	Unión de Escritores y Artistas de Cuba - Carnet de Miembro, 1990 December 17
1	15	Sociedad de Beneficencia de Naturales de Cataluña. 1991 February 1
1	15	Sociedad de Beneficencia de Naturales de Cataluña - Directivo - Cargo: Vocal. 1991 February 1
1	15	Centro Cultural de España. 1998
1	15	Biblioteca Nacional José Martí – Carné de Asociado, Investigadores. 2002
1	15	Biblioteca Nacional José Martí – Inscripción de Usuario. 2004 October 20
1	15	State of Florida Identification Card, 2001-2005
1	15	Sociedad de Beneficencia de Naturales de Cataluña - Business Card. undated
1	15	Casa Asturiana - Nativos y Descendientes Matanzas. undated
1	15	City of Hialeah Library Division, undated
1	15	Comité de Defensa de la Revolución. undated
1	15	Comites de Defensa de la Revolución. undated
1	15	Instituto de Economía. undated
1	15	MinCin Central de Trabajadores de Cuba. undated

1 15 Ministerio de Salud Pública - Hospital CMDTE Fajardo. undated

# **Ration** Cards "Control de ventas para productos alimenticios" by Comercio Interior. 1961-2015

#### Caja Carpeta

1	16	Other Ration Cards. 1961-1963
1	16	Other Ration Cards-Tarjeta de Distribución, Provincia de Matanzas (distribution card, Matanzas Province). 1963
1	16	Other Ration Cards-Tarjeta - Recibo de Grasas (Fat or cooking oil supply card). 1961-1963
1	16	Other Ration Cards-Tarjeta para el abastecimiento de la carne (meat distribution card). undated
1	17	Ration Cards issued to Dolores Fernández and Ursina Álvarez Sánchez. 1980-2002
1	17	Dolores Fernández. 1986
1	17	Ursina Álvarez Sánchez. 1980-2002
1	18	Ration Cards issued to Ernesto Chávez Álvarez. 2003-2015

## 10. Correspondence. 1908-2019 (principales: 1960-2019)

-		
2	1	Documents Regarding Academic History and Retention of Title. 1967-1984
2	1	Letter to the Refugee Section of the US Embassy in Cuba regarding Case CU-86361. circa 1980
2	1	Copy of Ernesto Chávez's certificate "Bachiller en Ciencias y Letras" (high school). 1967 October 12
2	1	Grade Report Card for Ernesto Chávez. 1967-1968
2	1	Grade Report Card for Ernesto Chávez. 1969-1970
2	1	Grade Report Card for Ernesto Chávez. 1970-1971
2	1	Grade Report Card for Ernesto Chávez. 1971-1972
2	1	Resolución Rectoral No. 3 de 1970. 1970
2	1	Document "Plan de Inserción" written by Ledo. José Glez. Cobas for Leda. Santa Ochoa in the Department of Geography. 1972 June 14
2	1	Letter from Ernesto Chávez to Leda. Santa Ochoa. 1972 July 10
2	1	Act of inconformity written by Ernesto Chávez to the Evaluation Committee of the School of Geography for the Department of Geography's decision to retain his certificate because of a decline in his revolutionaries (2 copies). 1972 October 10

2	1	Letter from Ernesto to the Dean of the College of Science about his probation. 1972 November 10
2	1	Two copies of Document Resolución Rectoral No 58/72. 1972 December 4
2	1	Letter from Ernesto to Mariela Columbie member of the University Committee UJC about his probation and decline in revolutionary character. 1972 December 18
2	1	Letter from Ernesto to the University President about his dismay at their decision to sanction him. 1973 January 31
2	1	Letter from Ernesto Chávez to the Minister of Education about his dismay with the sanction of retaining his certificate. 1973 February 21
2	1	Memorandum from the Department of Geography at the University of Havana regarding Resolución Rectoral No. 58/72. 1973 March 9
2	1	Letter from Ernesto to Dr. Osvaldo Dorticós Torrado, President of the Republic of Havana. 1973 March 26
2	1	Letter from the office of the President written by Alejandro Arrechea Lago to Ernesto. 1973 March 27
2	1	Letter from Ernesto to the President of the University. 1973 April 7
2	1	Letter of response to Alejandro Arrechea Lago with the Office of the President of the Republic of Habana from Ernesto. 1973 April 11
2	1	Letter to Alejandro Arrechea Lago with the Office of the President of the Republic of Havana from Ernesto. 1973 May 5
2	1	Letter of response from the office of the President of the Republic of Havana written by Alejandro Arrechea Lago to Ernesto. 1973 May 8
2	1	Letter to Reinaldo Calviad Editor-in-Chief Social Sciences Editorial from Humberto González Chief of Labor Force. 1973 May 24
2	1	Resolución Rectoral No. 36/73. 1973 May 30
2	1	Letter from Ernesto Chávez to the Director of "Escuela de Geografía" at the University of Havana. 1973 June 1
2	1	Letter from Secretario General U.H. Dr. Reinaldo Casin regarding the sanction of retaining B.A. certificate for two years. 1973 June 9
2	1	Letter from Humberto Gonzalez B. Chief of Labor Force to Jorge Laguardia of Social Sciences Editorial about Ernesto's suspended Title. 1973 July 20
2	1	Letter from Humberto González Borduy to Ernesto Chávez Chief of Labor Force. 1974 May 5
2	1	Letter from the Instituto Cubano del Libro (where Ernesto Chávez worked) to the Dean of the College of Sciences expressing their satisfaction of his work (2 certified copies). 1974 May 31

2	1	Letter "Resp. Personal y Servicios Internos" from Ernesto Chávez to Hugo Capote Manzo with Social Sciences Editorial. 1974 June 3
2	1	Letter from Hugo Capote Manzo Chief of Staff Social Sciences Editorial to Dr. Reynaldo Casín González Secretary of the University of Havana. 1974 July 15
2	1	Letter from Ernesto Chávez to Hugo Capote Manzo Chief of Staff Social Sciences Editorial. 1974 September 7
2	1	Letter from Ernesto Chávez to Reinaldo Casin González Secretary General of the University of Havana. 1975 February 4
2	1	Copy of Letter from Hugo Capote Manzo Ernesto's boss at Instituto Cubano del Libro to Reinaldo Casin González Secretary General of U.H. 1975 May 2
2	1	Letter from Ernesto to Frank Perez Álvarez Editorial Director. 1975 September 11
2	1	Letter from Lic. Gelasio Rosales Rivero College of Geography Director to Inocente Gutiérrez Vila Chief of Staff Social Sciences Editorial. 1975 October 22
2	1	Letter from Ernesto to Dr. Reynaldo Casín González Secretary General of the University of Havana. 1975 November 15
2	1	Letter from Secretario General U.H. Dr. Reinaldo Casin regarding expedition of B.A. certificate. 1975 November 27
2	1	Letter from Ernesto's supervisor Inocente Gutiérrez to the Director of the College of Geography Gelasio Rosales Rivero. 1976 March 19
2	1	Letter from Ernesto to Inocente Gutiérrez Vila. 1976 March 23
2	1	Letter from the Secretary General of UJC Susana Muñiz Centeno to the Director of the College of Geography Gelasio Roales Rivero. 1976 April 2
2	1	B.A. Certificate on Geography to Ernesto Chávez. 1976 May 3
2	1	Letter from University of Havana regarding B.A. certificate. 1976 June 8
2	1	Letter from Ernesto to Inocente Gutiérrez asking for a copy of correspondence. 1976 July 6
2	1	Letter from Ernesto to Natacha Fajardo Álvarez the Social Sciences Editorial Secretary General of the Secretary General of the Union Office. 1977 February 3
2	1	Letter from Ernesto to Chief of Staff and Pictures for Social Sciences Editorial Teresa García. 1977 May 23
2	1	Grade Report for "Economía Política del Capitalismo I". 1978 January 26
2	1	Grade Report for "Economía Política del Capitalismo II". 1978 December 25

2	1	Ernesto Chávez Transcript on Graduate Studies at the CEDEM in the University of Havana. 1981 November 23
2	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Director of the Centro de Estudios Demográficos confirming the date of his defense. 1981 December 2
2	1	Act confirming Ernesto Chávez's successful defense of thesis for the Masters in Demography. 1981 December 29
2	1	Grade Report for "I Estudio de Posgrado en Demografía". 1984 April 30
2	1	Memo certifying Ernesto Chávez was a demography student from "Centro de Estudios Demográficos (CEDEM)" at the University of Havana. circa 1977
2	1	Letter from "Comité Estatal de Trabajo y Seguridad Social" regarding Ernesto Chávez years as a college student. 1983 April 27
2	1	Letter to the director of "Centro de Estudios Demográficos (CEDEM)" from Ernesto Chávez regarding the certification of the classes he took for his Masters in Demography. 2006 January 15
2	1	Documents related to Ernesto Chávez postgraduate studies at "Centro de Estudios Demográficos (CEDEM)" of the School of Economy at the University of Havana. 1977-1979
2	2	Ernesto Chávez Student Finance Documents. 1967-1991
2	2	Loan Plan Form. 1967 May 13
2	2	Letter from Ernesto to the Director of the College of Geography. 1967 November 20
2	2	Letter of confirmation of courses taken from Humberto Yanez Feito to the Loan Office. 1968 January 9
2	2	Letter from the Secretary of the College of Geography to the Director of the Institute of Languages "Abraham Lincoln". 1968 August 22
2	2	Form and Statement "Revisión de Préstamo". 1968 November 5
2	2	Letter from Dr. Arnaldo Aguiar Castro the Associate Dean of Education. 1973 February 7
2	2	Letter from the Financial Chief of the University Lic. Antero Alonso Cárdenas to the Instituto Cubano del Libro (Ernesto's place of employment) (original and copy). 1973 July 4
2	2	Instituto Cubano del Libro-Receipt of Documents sent. 1973 August 13
2	2	Copy of letter from Chief of Staff at the Social Sciences Editorial Jorge Laguardia to Finance Chief at the University Lic. Antero Alonso Cárdenas. 1973 August 17
2	2	Letter from the Financial Chief of the University Lic. Antero Alonso Cárdenas to the Instituto Cubano del Libro (Ernesto's place of employment). 1973 August 20

2	2	Letter from Chief of Staff at the Social Sciences Editorial Jorge Laguardia to Finance Chief at the University Lic. Antero Alonso Cárdenas. 1973 September 8
2	2	Letter from Finance Chief at the University Lic. Antero Alonso Cárdenas to the Chief of Staff and Pictures at the Social Sciences Editorial. 1973 September 11
2	2	Memorandum signed by the Chief of the Labor Force Humberto González Borduy to Hilario de Armas in the Department of Finances. 1973 September 26
2	2	Letter from the Chief of Finances at the Social Sciences Editorial at the Instituto Cubano del Libro regarding Ernesto Chávez's salary. 1975 September 8
2	2	Letter from Financial Chief at Social Sciences Editorial to the Student Loan Office. 1991 September 17
2	2	Student Loan Contract - 1967 - 1968 (original and copy). 1967 - 1968
2	2	Student Loan Contract - 1968 - 1969 (original and copy). 1968 - 1969
2	2	Loan Plan Form 1972-1973 (original and copy). 1972 - 1973
2	2	Letter "Revisión de Préstamos Económicos" by Adelgisa Chen Rodríguez to the College of Geography regarding Ernesto Chávez application for a student loan. undated
2	2	Letter from Ernesto Chávez to the University of Havana regarding his student loan. 1972 February 7
2	2	Letters from "Instituto Cubano del Libro" and "Editorial Ciencias Sociales" regarding Ernesto Chávez student loan. 1973 August 20- September 8
2	2	Letter to "Periódico Trabajadores" from Ernesto Chávez regarding a student loan. 1981 February 6
2	2	Two letters to Ernesto Chávez from "Comité Estatal de Trabajo y Seguridad Social" regarding a student loan and a personal file. 1981 August 31-1
2	2	Letter from José García Bosch from "Editorial Ciencias Sociales" in relation to Ernesto Chávez student loans. 1991 September 17
2	3 F	Postcards and cards. 1908-2002
2	3	Happy New Year handcrafted card - From Panchita to Juanita. 1911
2	3	Christmas and New Year card - From Rosario Rodríguez to Ernesto Chávez. 1960 December 22
2	3	Christmas Card - from Aleida Rodríguez Rodríguez, resident of Escambray, to Ernesto Chávez. 1960 December 23
2	3	Christmas and New Year card - from husband and wife Bernardo [Fteites] and Onelia Rodríguez, residents of Escambray, to Ernesto Chávez and Family. 1960 December 23

2	3	Christmas and New Year card - From the teacher Carmen Luisa Gómez Sánchez (Carmita) to Emma Chávez. 1960
2	3	Christmas card with views of Havana sent by Sergio Jiménez. 1960 December 26
2	3	Havana Hilton postcard sent to Rafael Cobost. 1960 July 29
2	3	Two Soviet rocket ships heading into space with the moon in the background - From Juvencio Portuondo (instructor político de la Unidad Militar 1232 de Cojúmar) to Ernesto Chávez. Cuban soldiers used to send this postcard to their relatives during the Missil Crisis (October 1962). 1963 October 18
2	3	Christmas card sent by Dora. 1963 December 22
2	3	"Las F.A.R. saludan el 6to aniversario de nuestra revolución socialista" card. circa 1966
2	3	"Trabajadores de mi Patria Chile El Mañana Será del Pueblo" - Encuentro de cineastas Latinoamericanos solidaridad con el pueblo y los cineastas de chile - Caracas, Venezuela, engravings by Antonio Canet Hernández (1943-2009). 1974 September
2	3	Christmas card hand written by Aída García Alonso. 1982 December
2	3	Congratulations Card - From Carmen Luisa Gómez Sánchez (Carmita) to Chavito. 1983 December 21
2	3	Postcard with pink rose - From Carmen Luisa Gómez Sánchez (Carmita) to Ursina. 1984 May 13
2	3	Congratulations card - From Calita (Carmen Luisa Gómez Sánchez) to Ernesto and Ursina. 1984 December 24
2	3	Postcard from Celia Michelena Domenech (profesora de enseñanza media en Matanzas) to Ernesto Chávez. 1985 April 30
2	3	Merry Christmas and Happy New Year postcard to Ursina Álvarez from her cousin. 1987
2	3	Happy New Year postcard to Ernesto Chávez, engravings by Antonio Canet Hernández (1943-2009). 1990
2	3	Christmas card- From Sahara Geraldo Paz, resident of Matanzas, to Ernesto Chávez. 1996 December
2	3	Postcard of Río Caminar, Matanzas, Cuba from From Sahara Geraldo Paz, resident of Matanzas, to Ernesto Chávez. 2002 May 31
2	3	"Mil Felicidades" inscribed postcard. undated
2	3	Blank Postcard "Sociedad Geográfica de Cuba". undated
2	3	Blank postcard "Una Victoria más del Pueblo Cubano - Territorio Libre de Analfabetismo - Por la Paz y el Socialismo". undated

2	3	Christmas card - From Adelaida Jimenez Bombino, resident of Escambray, to Ernesto Chávez Family. undated
2	3	Christmas Card - From Carmen Luisa Gómez Sánchez (Carmita) to Ernesto Chávez (Chavito). undated
2	3	Christmas Card - To Emma from Victoria Rodríguez Pérez (Vicky), resident of Cabaiguán. undated
2	3	Christmas Card- To Ursina and family from Victoria Rodríguez Pérez (Vicky), resident of Cabaiguán. undated
2	3	Christmas card from Aída García Alonso. undated
2	3	Christmas pop-up card sent by Rosa. undated
2	3	Fidel Castro black & white "Felicidades" card. undated
2	3	Fidel Castro color album stamp. 1959
2	3	Fidel Castro color postcard. 1959
2	3	Cover of baptism card with two roses. Matanzas, Cuba. 1908
2	3	Cover of baptism card with purple flowers. Matanzas, Cuba. 1908
2	3	New Year card - From Vicky to Ursina and Family. undated
2	3	Postcard "Brigadas Alfabetizadoras Conrado Benítez". undated
3	11	Christmas cards - Various senders. 1939-1949
3	11	Christmas cards - Various senders. 1949-1959
3	11	Christmas cards - Various senders. 1960-1969
3	11	Christmas card sent by Carmen Álvarez to Ernesto Chavéz family. circa 1950
3	11	Christmas and holidays cards from the daughters of Marquesa del Real Socorro (Casilda Veitia) to Bertha Primariega Sánchez. 1969
3	11	Christmas cards during the Soviet Union period. 1980s
3	11	Postcard from Ernesto Chávez cousin. 1993 December 12
7	2	Five greeting cards, 2016-2017
2	4	Letters to Ursina Álvarez from Ernesto Chávez (Quico). 1960-1998
2	4	Letter sent from Minas del Frío. 1960
2	4	Note with Ernesto Chávez's postal address at Minas del Frío. 1960
2	4	Letter sent from Minas del Frío. 1960 July 5
2	4	Letter sent from La Magdalena. 1960 July 9
2	4	Letter sent from La Magdalena. 1960 July 9
2	4	Letter sent from La Magdalena. 1960 July 16
2	4	Letter sent from La Magdalena. 1960 July 21
2	4	Letter sent from La Magdalena. 1960 July 28
2	4	Letter sent from Caney. 1960 August 24

2	4	Postcard sent from Cienfuegos, Cuba. 1960 September 13
2	4	Letter sent from Cienfuegos, Cuba. 1960 September 16
2	4	Letter sent from Jicaya. 1960 September 30
2	4	Letter sent from Jicaya. 1960 October 10
2	4	Letter sent from Jicaya. 1960 October 15
2	4	Letter. 1960 November 19
2	4	Letter. 1960 November 23
2	4	Letter. 1960 December 2
2	4	Christmas card. 1960 December 19
2	4	Letter. 1961 January 6
2	4	Letter. 1961 January 14
2	4	Note. 1961 April 14
2	4	Letter sent from Lagunitas. 1961 July 8
2	4	Letter sent from Pinar del Rio. 1961 August 30
2	4	Letter sent from La Magdalena (Año de la Educación). 1962 January 20
2	4	Postcard sent from Santiago de Cuba. 1962 January 17
2	4	Letter sent from Santiago de Cuba (Año de la Planificación). 1962 January 23
2	4	Letter sent from El Oro (Año de la Planificación). 1962 February 2
2	4	Letter sent from El Oro (Año de la Planificación). 1962 February 23
2	4	Letter sent from El Destino, (Año de la Planificación). 1962 March 13
2	4	Letter sent from El Destino, (Año de la Planificación). 1962 March 29
2	4	Letter sent from La Emilia (Año de la Planificación). 1962 March 30
2	4	Letter sent from El Destino, (Año de la Planificación). 1962 April 23
2	4	Letter sent from Santiago de Cuba. 1962 May 9
2	4	Christmas card and letter. 1998 December 20-23
2	5	Letters sent by Victoria Rodríguez. 1962-2016
2	5	Letter sent from Cabaiguán. 1962 March 28
2	5	Letter sent (Año de la Planificación). 1962 April 7
2	5	Letter sent (Año de la Planificación). 1962 April 18
2	5	Letter sent (Año de la Planificación). 1962 April 28
2	5	Letter sent (Año de la Planificación). 1962 May 4
2	5	Letter sent (Año de la Planificación). 1962 May 7
2	5	Letter sent (Año de la Planificación). 1962 May 15
2	5	Letter sent (Año de la Planificación). 1962 May 16
2	5	Letter. 1968 March 29

2	5	Letter sent from Santa Clara. 2016 January 26
2	5	Letter sent from Santa Clara. 2016 May 20
2	5	Letter sent from Santa Clara. 2016 June 27
2	6	Miscellaneous correspondence (various senders). 1936-2016
2	6	Letter from Angélica Alonso. Matanzas, Cuba. 1960
2	6	Letter from Guillermo (Minas del Frío). 1960 June 29
2	6	Letter from Ursina Álvarez (Matanzas). 1960 July 7
2	6	Letter from Juan Benítez Díaz (Matanzas). 1960 July 8
2	6	Letter from Arnaldo Campos Ramos (Matanzas). 1960 July 8
2	6	Letter from Clara Emma Chávez (Matanzas). 1960 July 9
2	6	Letter from Félix Almeida Vidal (Matanzas). 1960 July 12
2	6	Letter from Luis Cabrera Caballero (Matanzas). 1960 July 13
2	6	Letter from Alberti (Matanzas). 1960 July 13
2	6	Letter from Eddy Aguirre (Matanzas). 1960 July 13
2	6	Letter from Ursina Álvarez and aunt Servanda (Matanzas). 1960 July 15
2	6	Letter from René Castellano (Matanzas). 1960 July 16
2	6	Letter from Clara Emma Chávez (Matanzas). 1960 July 18
2	6	Letter from Magaly Alfonso (Matanzas). 1960 July 18
2	6	Letter from Clara Emma Chávez (Matanzas). 1960 July 22
2	6	Letter from Mirta Belmonte (Perico). 1960 July 23
2	6	Letter from Dulce María Abreu (Perico). 1960 July 24
2	6	Letter from Clara Emma Chávez (Matanzas). 1960 July 28
2	6	Letter from Carmen "MNR". 1960 August
2	6	Letter from Clara Emma Chávez (Matanzas). 1960 August 1
2	6	Letter from Clara Emma Chávez (Matanzas). 1960 August 3
2	6	Letter from Andrés Montesbrano (Matanzas). 1960 August 4
2	6	Letter from Clara Emma Chávez (Matanzas). 1960 August 6
2	6	Letter from an aunt (Havana). 1960 August 8
2	6	Letter from Reynol Delgado Alonso (Matanzas). 1960 August 8
2	6	Letter from Roberto (Matanzas). 1960 August 9
2	6	Letter from Bárbaro Emilio Sánchez (Matanzas). 1960 August 11
2	6	Letter from Aída García Alonso. 2000 January 11
2	6	Photocopy of a letter to Justo Álvarez from Anselmo Fernández regarding the sale of a farm. 1936 January 1
2	6	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from a former student named Martha Vallina. 1966 May

2	6	Love letter from [] to Ernesto Chávez. Includes a transcript of the letter. 1970 July 4
2	6	Letter to Clara Emma Chávez from Raúl regarding the death of her father. 1982 April 14
2	6	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from a former teacher named Celia. 1984 November 22
2	6	Letter to Ernesto Chávez with a poem related to Catalonia. 1985 November 27
2	6	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Bernando García. 1986 May 21
2	6	Letter from Ursina Alvarez Sánchez asking for help in finding her brother. 1992 July 11
2	6	Envelope where Ursina Alvarez Sánchez sent a letter to Antonio Álvarez. 1993 February 9
2	6	Letter from Aurora Porta Amat to Ernesto Chávez with a poem written in Catalan titled "Les aventures d'una gota d'aigua". 1999 May
2	6	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Maridena Cabrera Pérez wishing him well. 2002 August 22
2	6	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Omar Castillo (his cousin) informing him about recent events in his life. 2004 January 25
2	6	Thank you note to Ernesto Chávez for a donation he made to the "Museo Provincial Palacio de Junco" in Matanzas. 2006 September 6
2	6	Letter to the Civil Registry in Havana from Ernesto Chávez returning a letter he received by mistake. 2012 March 5
2	6	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Mayda Royero related to a theater play she wrote titled "Heredia, el cantor del Niágara". 2016 April 18
7	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Ernesto Martínez Pérez "Mis memorias del año 1968 a 1970 que viví en el infierno", 2019 May
6	1	Publications and research. 1978-2017
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Arnaldo Morgan Dixon related to the Miranda family. 1971 March 5
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Dolores Blanco notifying the rejection for the publication of the story "De como la jicotea dejó de tener el carapacho liso". 1976 September 23
6	1	Letter to Argelia Braga from Nela del Rosario. Includes Ernesto Chávez annotations on Argelia Braga. 1977 August 9
6	1	Letter to "Comisión Nacional Cubana de la UNESCO" from Ernesto Chávez regarding the story "De como la jicotea dejó de tener el carapacho liso". 1978 April 4
6	1	Letter to María J. Vilavoy from Ernesto Chávez regarding the story "De como la jicotea dejó de tener el carapacho liso". 1978 April 11

6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Ernesto Franco regarding an award he won at the "I Concurso Latinoamericano de Literatura Infantil". 1979 August 10
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Ernesto Franco regarding a publication of his book in national and international bookstores. 1979 October 17
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Armando Hart Dávalos regarding his award winning book "De como la jicotea dejó de tener el carapacho liso". 1979 December 19
6	1	An authorization letter from Ernesto Chávez to the publisher "Voluntad Editores LTDA. Y Cia. S.C.A." regarding the copyrights of his book "De como la jicotea dejó de tener el carapacho liso". 1979 March 23
6	1	Letter to Lisandro Otero González from Eduardo López Morales regarding the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO) award of children's literature presented to Ernesto Chávez. 1979 November 6
6	1	Letter to "Voluntad Editores Ltda. Y Cia. S.C.A." from Ernesto Chávez about a certification from "Comisión Cubana de la UNESCO". 1979 October 24
6	1	Letter from the "Comisión Nacional Cubana de la UNESCO" about the award for the book "De como la jicotea dejó de tener el carapacho liso". 1980 January 11
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Israel Batista of "Biblioteca Gener y del Monte". 1980 February 11
6	1	Letter from Lucía Sardiñas of J' Editoriales to Elena Rodríguez Oliva director of the Minister of Culture regarding the book "De como la jicotea dejó de tener el carapacho liso". 1980 December 24
6	1	Notification from "Periódico Trabajadores" to Ernesto Chávez about a letter he sent to the newspaper. 1981 February
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Editorial Letras Cubanas" regarding the manuscript "La leyenda de las ayudas". 1982 January 13
6	1	Letter from "Editorial Letras Cubanas" for Ernesto Chávez with a receipt for the book proposal "El crimen de la niña Cecilia" by "Editorial Letras Cubanas". 1982 October 30
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the "Ministry of Culture. Center of Civilization Studies from the Republic of Senegal". (Text written in French). 1983 February 15
6	1	Letter to Ricardo García Pamín, director of "Editorial Ciencias Sociales" in relation to Ernesto Chávez presentation "La quema del muñeco de San Juan". 1983 September 10

6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Roberto Bencomo Estrada with biographical information on Fidencio Constatino Sintora "Niño Fidencio". 1984 June 25
6	1	Letter to María Teresa Pérez from "Editorial Ciencias Sociales" in relation to the translation of a book for Ernesto Chávez. 1986 October 17
6	1	Letter to "Editorial Ciencias Sociales" from Arnaldo Jiménez de la Cal of "Partido Comunista de Cuba" regarding the book "El crimen de la niña Cecilia". 1986 November 3
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Biblioteca Provincial Rubén Martínez Villena" about a book he requested. 1987 March 13
6	1	Four letters to Ernesto Chávez about the book "L' Ile de Cuba, Santiago, Puerto Príncipe" by Hypolite Pirón. 1987-1989
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Del Caribe" magazine in relation to the publication of his paper "Las fiestas catalanas de Matanzas". 1987 May 15
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Félix Duarte in relation to Duarte's book "Leyendas canarias". 1987 October 22
6	1	Letter to the director of "Biblioteca Instituto de Lingüística" from "Editorial Ciencias Sociales" informing that Aurelio Cortés has access to the library's resources. 1987 November 27
6	1	Letter to José M. Fernández from Ernesto Chávez in relation to the publication of "Las fiestas catalanas de Matanzas". 1987 May 27
6	1	Letter to Isabel Taquechel Larramendi from Ernesto Chávez about his article "Las fiestas catalanas de Matanzas". 1988 February 29
6	1	Letter to Diana Lachataignerais from Ernesto Chávez regarding the biographical information on Antonio de Franchi-Alfaro y Lemaur. 1989 April 23
6	1	Letter to Eusebio Reyes Fernández from Norma Suárez requesting that the "Archivo Histórico" assist Ernesto Chávez with information on Antonio de Franchi-Alfaro y Lemaur. 1989 May 8
6	1	Letter to Marta Martínez Ruiz from Olga Montalván Lamas requesting a loan of the book "L'Isle de Cuba et la Havane" to translate it into Spanish for Ernesto Chávez. 1989 January 17
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from his cousin Narciso regarding the book "La fiesta catalana". 1989 April 20
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Antonio Torres Pita with a review on the book "La fiesta catalana". 1989 August 30
6	1	Two letters to the University of Columbia from Ernesto Chávez regarding information on Antonio de Franchi-Alfaro y Lemaur. 1990 September-December
6	1	Letter to a woman from Ernesto Chávez in relation to Franchi-Alfaro y Lemaur. 1990 April 1

6	4	Letters between Carlos Alé of "Revista Signos" and Ernesto Chávez. 1990-2008
6	1	Letter to Evelyn Hu-Dehart from Ernesto Chávez regarding the book "Pérez de la Riva". 1990 October 5
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Diana Lachatanere regarding the biographical information on Antonio de Franchi-Alfaro. 1990 February 26
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the Rare Book and Manuscript Library of Columbia University in New York regarding the biographical information about Antonio Franchi- Alfaro. 1990 November 7
6	1	Letter to Josep-Lluis Carod-Rovira from Ernesto Chávez with information about the "Block Nacionalista Cathalonia de Guantánamo". 1991 August 7
6	1	Letter to Migdalia Ramírez Feliú from Ernesto Chávez requesting information on publications related to the origins of Catalans in Cuba. 1991 September 2
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Lynn Stoner in relation to his articles on "Doña Leonor". 1991 July 15
6	1	Letter to Rosario Díaz of "Biblioteca de Literatura y Lingüística" from Oscar Zanetti of "Instituto de Historia de Cuba" regarding Ernesto Chávez authorization for research. 1991 September 9
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Pilar Garcia i Sedas regarding a bibliography about Catalans. 1991 September 13
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Rolando Zamora regarding the book "La fiesta catalana". 1991 September 23
6	1	Letter to the director of "Archivo Histórico Provincial de Cienfuegos" from Ernesto Chávez. 1991 September 23
6	1	Letter to Carlos René García Escobar from Ernesto Chávez about his book "La fiesta catalana". 1991 October 4
6	1	Two letters to Ernesto Chávez from Damaso García Alfonso in relation to the book "El crimen de la niña Cecilia". 1992 September 8-21
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Mexico in relation to the book "El crimen de la niña Cecilia". 1992 July 22
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Celso A. Lara Figueroa of "Comité de Folklore Americano". 1992 January 15
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Raida Mara in relation to restoration materials. 1992 September 18
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Manuel A. García Arévalo about his book "La fiesta catalana". 1992 September 23
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Gerardo Alvarez Martínez of "Instituto Panamericano de Geografía e Historia". 1992 November 25

6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Guanacaboa with a review of his book "La fiesta catalana". 1992 December 29
6	1	Letter to Armando Carnot Rodríguez from Ernesto Chávez in relation to a book he wrote that mentions Rodríguez's father. 1992 August 21
6	1	Letter to Consuelo Naranjo Orovio from Ernesto Chávez regarding the publication of "La emigración catalana hacia Cuba" in "Arbor" magazine. 1992 November 14
6	1	Letter to the Mayor of "Ayuntamiento Villafranca del Penedés Cataluña" from Ernesto Chávez regarding his research on "La Beneficencia catalana de La Habana, la sociedad primada de América". 1992 October 3
6	1	Letter to Ramón Felipó I Oriel from Ernesto Chávez regarding his research on "La Beneficencia catalana de La Habana, la sociedad primada de América". 1993 January 12
6	1	Letter to the director of Orfeó Catalá Méxic from Ernesto Chávez regarding the copies he sent of "La fiesta catalana". 1993 April 27
6	1	Letter to Father Joan Florensa from Ernesto Chávez in relation to "Cronología de la Beneficencia catalana (1940-1990)". 1993 May 18
6	1	Letter to Dr. Manuel A. García Arévalo from Ernesto Chávez regarding his research on "La Beneficencia catalana de La Habana, la sociedad primada de América". 1993 June 8
6	1	Letter to "Institut d'Estudis Catalans" from Ernesto Chávez regarding his research on "La Beneficencia catalana de La Habana, la sociedad primada de América". 1993 October 6

6	1	Letter to Ángeles Suárez Arboleya from Ernesto Chávez with information on Chavez's grandfather, Antonio Alvarez Marrón. 1993 December 22
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez regarding the award "Premio Ramón Llull" from Spain. 1993 January-October
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Escola Pia de Catalunya. Cúria Provincial". 1993 April 29
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Ángeles Suárez Arboleya of "Archivos de Indianos". 1993 November 29
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Alberto Brauet about his writings on Catalans in Cuba. Includes a document titled "La influencia catalana en la arquitectura y el urbanismo de la ciudad de Guantánamo". 1994 January
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Gerardo Alvarez Martínez of "Instituto Panamericano de Geografía e Historia". 1994 April-July
6	1	Letter to Elena Granda from Ernesto Chávez related to the publication of "La Beneficencia catalana de La Habana, la sociedad primada de América". 1994 March 21
6	1	Letter to Gerardo Alvarez Martínez from Ernesto Chávez confirming he received his letter. 1996 March 19
6	1	Letter to "Asociación Investigadores de Catalanes, Barcelona" from Ernesto Chávez in relation to a Catalan named Ismael Fuentes i Cortés. 1996 May 31
6	1	Letter to Gerardo Alvarez Martínez from Ernesto Chávez about his articles, "La cotidianidad religiosa en Güinía de Miranda", "Una velada
		del muerto en San José de Jicaya", and "Campesinos de San Andrés de Lagunita". 1996 July 2
6	1	Letter to the director of "Centre d'Estudis Comarcals del Baix Llobregat" from Ernesto Chávez requesting biographical information on Ismael Fuentes i Cortés. 1996 July 4
6	1	Letter to Josep Ma. Sans i Travé from Ernesto Chávez regarding the "Asociación Investigadora de Catalanes". 1996 September 23
6	1	Letter to Gerardo Alvarez Martínez from Ernesto Chávez about his article "La medicina tradicional en Güinía de Miranda". 1996 November 5
6	1	Letter to Joaquina Cortés Amades from Ernesto Chávez requesting information on Ismael Fuentes i Cortés. 1996 November 14
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Casa del Escritor Habanero" about a presentation on "La nova catalunya: Antifranquismo" at "I Coloquio Internacional La Literatura Española en el Exilio". 1996 May 6
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Luis Beltrán of "Universidad de Alcalá". 1996 May 15
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Gerardo Alvarez Martínez of "Instituto Panamericano de Geografía e Historia". 1996 August 13

6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Societat Catalana de Genealogía Heráldica". 1996 November 20
6	1	Letter from the director of "Instituto de Historia de Cuba" regarding Ernesto Chávez collaboration with a regional study group of Cuba. 1996 November 26
6	1	Three letters to the "Department de Cementiris" from Ernesto Chávez requesting the day of death of Ismael Fuentes Cortés and Maria Gabaldá Idrach. 1997 August-September
6	1	Letter to Francesc Rogés from Ernesto Chávez about the publication of a small book. 1997 October 11
6	1	Letters to Ernesto Chávez from "Centre d' Estudis Joan Bardina". Includes a diploma for Ernesto Chávez for the completion of a course about global economy. 1997 February 12-July 31
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the University of Miami regarding his book "La fiesta catalana". 1997 May 27
6	1	Document for Ernesto Chávez regarding the death of Ismael Fuentes Cortés and María Gabaldá Idrach. 1997 August 27
6	1	Letter to Andreu Navarro from Núria Ors i Barberá of "Generalitat de Catalunya. Departament de la Presidencia" regarding an article written by Ernesto Chávez titled "Diario de campaña del soldado Josep Oller i Aragay". 1997 October 21
6	1	Letter to Graciela Milián Martínez from Ernesto Chávez about his participation as a speaker at "Evento Científico Internacional". 1997 November 3
6	1	Two letters to Rafael Soler Martínez from Ernesto Chávez regarding the article "Las tribulaciones de un catalán en Cuba". 1998 January 18-March 11
6	1	Letter to Ión de la Riva from Ernesto Chávez requesting information from the University of Miami about the "Pompeu Fabra" archive. 1998 January 28
6	1	Letter to Joan López Enseñat from Ernesto Chávez regarding his research on "La Beneficencia catalana de La Habana, la sociedad primada de América". 1998 March 3
6	1	Letter to Pilar Aymerich from Ernesto Chávez regarding an article published in the magazine "La Rambla Cubana". Includes a list of Catalans who died in Havana. 1998 May 29-30
6	1	Letter to Joan López Enseñat from Ernesto Chávez about "La Beneficencia catalana de La Habana, la sociedad primada de América". 1998 April 12
6	1	Letter to the director of "Revista Estudios de Historia Social y Economía de América" from Ernesto Chávez regarding the original copy of "Doña Leonor Morejón, una bandolera de Abolengo". 1998 June 13

6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Orcar Zanetti Leucona about a collaboration on works related to the history of migrations. 1998 April 30
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Pablo Pacheco López of "Centro de investigación y desarrollo de la cultura cubana Juan Marinello". 1998 May 8
6	1	Letter to Esther Quiroz Vázquez of "Revista Folklore Americano" from Ernesto Chávez about the articles he wrote. 1999 November 6
6	1	Letter to Graciela Milián Martínez of "Archivo Histórico Provincial" from Ernesto Chávez requesting an authorization of funds to continue his research. 1999 December 7
6	1	Letter to Pablo Pacheco of "Centro de Investigación y Desarrollo de la Cultura Cubana" from Ernesto Chávez regarding a scholarship for research. 1999 December 26
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from María Quiroz Vázquez of "Instituto Panamericano de Geografía e Historia" regarding the publication of "Doña Leonor y Morejón". 1999 January 28
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Archivo Central de Ceuta" with information about the Morejón family. 1999 May
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Edicions El Médol". 1999 June 4
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Felipe Garrido regarding the story "El más famoso de los gorriones". 1999 June 23
6	1	Letters to Ernesto Chávez from María Quiroz Vázquez of "Instituto Panamericano de Geografía e Historia" regarding his publications on the magazine "Folklore Americano". 1999 September 15-2000 May 22
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the civil registry confirming the birthplace of his father Ernesto Chávez Pérez.
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez written in Catalan. 1999 December
6	1	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Editorial Planeta" regarding the publication of his book "Memorias de un maestro rural". 1999 November 17
6	2	Letter to P. Nelson Santana from Ernesto Chávez about his research on "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2000 January 31
6	2	Letter to Pablo Pacheco of "Centro de Investigación y Desarrollo de la Cultura Cubana" from Ernesto Chávez about the original copies of "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2000 February 2
6	2	Letter to the director of "Revista Tenique" from Ernesto Chávez requesting information for his research on "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2000 March 3
6	2	Letter to Eugene Lyon of Flager College from Ernesto Chávez regarding his research on "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2000 April 15

6	2	Letter to María Esther Quiroz Vásquez of "Revista Folklore Americano" from Ernesto Chávez in relation to the articles "La medicina tradicional en Güinía de Miranda" and "Idiosincrasia y ruralidad serrana en Cuba". 2000 September 29
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Carlos Cabrera in relation to "VERBUM Editorial". 2000 March 4
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Flagler College in relation to a report on Florida emigrants from 1989. 2000 August 18
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the University of Georgia inviting him to speak at a conference about Spanish immigration to Cuba. 2000 August 25
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the "Instituto de Historia de Cuba" regarding his membership in a regional study group of Cuba. 2000 October 12
6	2	Letter to Tania González Vega from Isela García Rodríguez authorizing Ernesto Chávez to review the death certificates from the "Registro Civil de C. Mocha". 2000 December 27
6	2	Letter to Joan López Enseñat from Ernesto Chávez about his writing on "Los catalanes de La Habana". 2001 March 24
6	2	Letter to Carlos Cabrera of "Bibijagua Ediciones" from Ernesto Chávez informing when he will be back to Cuba. 2001 April 3
6	2	Two letters to the director of the magazine "Signos" from Ernesto Chávez in relation to his appointment on the Advisory Board. 2001 April 27-May 15
6	2	Letter to Haydée Santana Hernández from Ernesto Chávez requesting authorization for the researcher Adrián Alvarez Chávez to consult the book "Defunción de blancos". 2001 June 5
6	2	Letter to Maria Esther Quiroz Vázquez from Ernesto Chávez regarding the article "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2001 August 28
6	2	Letter to Isela García from Ernesto Chávez requesting a raise in his salary and a new conservator for the San Carlos cemetery. 2001 September 3
6	2	Letter to Monsignor Mariano Vivance Valiente from Ernesto Chávez asking if they have the first records of the deaths of Blacks and whites in Matanzas from 1872-1877 . 2001 September 17
6	2	Letter to Domingo Orta Vera, director of the newspaper "Girón" from Ernesto Chávez requesting to publish a piece about the vandalism of the statue "La Piedad". Includes the article "La Piedad mutilada". 2001 September 25
6	2	Letter to the director of San Carlos Cemetery regarding the risks of deterioration of the books from the cemetery archives. 2001 December 10
6	2	Letter to Daniel Alvarez Durán from Ernesto Chávez about the publication of his article "Las tribulaciones de un catalán en Cuba". 2001 December 28

6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Armando Carnot Rodríguez regarding the biography of Dr. Armando Carnot Veulens title "El médico de los pobres". 2001 July 17
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from María Quirzo Vázquez of "Instituto Panamericano de Geografía e Historia" notifying the publication of two of his works in "Folklore Americano". 2001 February 8
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Esther Quiroz notifying him that two of his writings were submitted for publication in the magazine "Folklore Americano". 2001 February 23
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Andrew Herod of University of Georgia in relation to a conversation about economic and political issues. 2001 April 9
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Ricardo Riverón Rojas about his membership in the Advisory Committee of the magazine "Signos". 2001 May 7
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from María Esther Quiroz Vázquez of "Instituto Panamericano de Geografía e Historia" in relation to his article "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2001 October 22
6	2	Letter from Ernesto Chávez to Ybor City Museum in relation to the tobacco industry in Tampa during the 20th Century. 2001 March 27
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Eugene Lyon in relation to his writing about Saint Augustine. 2001 February 4
6	2	Letter to María Esther Quiroz Vázquez from Ernesto Chávez regarding his new address. 2001 January 26
6	2	Letter to "Departamento de Cementerios" from Ernesto Chávez about the proposal to include the 19th century San Carlos Cemetery catacombs as a national monument. 2001 May 7
6	2	Letter to Isela García from Ernesto Chávez requesting the acquisition of two thousand cards. 2001 May 18
6	2	Letter to Eusebio Leal Spengler from Ernesto Chávez regarding the catacombs of San Carlos Cemetery. 2001 August 29
6	2	Letter to Isela García from Ernesto Chávez regarding a job position as historian within San Carlos Cemetery. 2002
6	2	Letter to Lázara Pérez Falcón from Ernesto Chávez requesting the baptism, marriage, and death records from "Parroquia San José Martí". 2002 April 11
6	2	Letter to the director of "Cirse Ediciones" from Ernesto Chávez asking if they are interested in publishing a biography about a woman who led a group that attacked rural parts of the island in the 19th century. 2002 June 3
6	2	Letter to Gloria Mound of "Casa Shalom" from Ernesto Chávez regarding financial assistance to publish his book "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2002 September 23
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from a friend telling him how much he enjoyed his book. 2002 November 14
---	---	--
6	2	Letter to Isela García from Ernesto Chávez regarding an invitation to speak at "El pasado es la historia del presente" conference in Santiago de Cuba. 2002 March 22
6	2	Letter to "Director del Joven Club de Computación y Electrónica" from Ernesto Chávez congratulating Xiomara Barrachina Hernández for her report on the Asian population in Matanzas from 1877-1880. 2003 January 31
6	2	Letter to the director of the Military Archive Services of Madrid from Ernesto Chávez in relation to the book "Memoria amarga. La guerra del 95 en Matanzas". 2003 April 25
6	2	Letter to the historian of Pinar del Río from Ernesto Chávez requesting information about an event that happened in Pinar del Río for his research. 2003 April 28
6	2	Letter to Trinidad Pérez from Ernesto Chávez sending his article "Los catalanes de La Habana" for consideration of publication in "Colección La Fuente Viva". (2 Copies). 2003 June 11
6	2	Letter to the director of "Ediciones Matanzas" from Ernesto Chávez about his book "La muñeca de cristal". 2003 July 18
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Oficina del Historiador de Matanzas" recognizing the importance of his work and his course "Las fiestas tradicionales de origen hispánico en Matanzas". 2003 June 24
6	2	Letter to "Ediciones Matanzas" advocating for the publication of Ernesto Chávez's article "La muñeca de cristal". 2003 June 15
6	2	Letter certifying Ernesto Chávez collaboration at an archival project for the "Sociedad de Beneficencia de Naturales de Cataluña" from 1992 to 1999. 2003 May 6
6	2	Two letters to the archpriest Jaume Aymar i Ragolta of Badalona from Ernesto Chávez regarding his book "Memoria amarga. La guerra del 95 en Matanzas". 2004 March 6-May 30
6	2	Letter to Patricia Gutiérrez from Ernesto Chávez regarding the publication of his book "Memoria Amarga. La guerra del 95 en Matanzas". 2004 March 6
6	2	Letter to Elsa Siles Bustillo of the magazine "Vitral" from Ernesto Chávez regarding the publication of his article "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2004 March 25
6	2	Letter to Marlén García of "Bibijagua Publications" from Ernesto Chávez about his book "Maestro rural". 2004 June 1

6	2	Letter to Santiago Apóstol church from Ernesto Chávez requesting some death certificates as part of an article he is writing for the magazine "Palabra Nueva". 2004 October 1
6	2	Letter to the priest of the church "San Pedro y San Pablo" from Ernesto Chávez requesting information about the death, birth, and baptism of three individuals. 2004 October 30
6	2	Letter to Ledia Brito Gutiérrez of a church in Corralillo from Ernesto Chávez requesting information about the life of María Josefa. 2004 November 9
6	2	Letter to the bishop of Santa Clara from Ernesto Chávez regarding the death certificate of Francisco Arencibia. 2004 December 18
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the diocese of Matanzas notifying him that they could not find the marriage certificate of Francisco Hernández Fraga and Felicia Rodríguez Hernández from the year 1850-1901. 2004 March 18
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from a parish notifying him that they could not find the information he was looking for from 1890. 2004 April 16
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Elsa Siles Bustillo of the magazine "Vitral" regarding the publication of his works. 2004 April 27
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Lázara Pérez Falcón regarding a death certificate he requested. 2004 October 12
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Ledia Brito Gutiérrez regarding the marriage certificate of José Emeterio Morejón López and Leonor Morejón Izquierdo. 2004 November 23
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from an editorial encouraging him to send in his work next year. 2004 November 19
6	2	Letter from the "Oficina del Historiador de Matanzas" regarding Ernesto Chávez conference "Vida de nueve Matanceras en la historia". 2004 March 2
6	2	Letter to Ricardo Riverón Rojas from Ernesto Chávez inquiring if he is still a member of the Advisory Board "Signos" magazine. 2005 January 7
6	2	Letter to Jaume Aymar I Ragolta from Ernesto Chávez thanking him for his interest in publishing his book "Los juegos florales". 2005 January 9
6	2	Letter to Jaume Aymar I Ragolta from Ernesto Chávez regarding a copy of his book "Memoria Amarga. La guerra del 95 en Matanzas". 2005 February 7
6	2	Letter to the priest of San José church from Ernesto Chávez requesting the baptism information of José Emeterio Morejón López. 2005 February 14
6	2	Letter to Pedro García Felipe of San José church asking for the birth, death, and baptism information of certain individuals. 2005 March 1
6	2	Letter to Father Troadio Hernández from Ernesto Chávez regarding the baptism information of Francisco Arencibia González. 2005 March 9

6	2	Letter to the director of immigration from Ernesto Chávez requesting the immigration documents of his grandfather, Antonio Alvarez Marron who arrived between 1889 and 1895. 2005 May 3
6	2	Letter to Armando Pérez Roura from Ernesto Chávez in relation to the publication of his book "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2005 May 30
6	2	Letter to Margarita Guerra Campanioni from Ernesto Chávez requesting the birth, death, and marriage information of certain individuals for his research. 2005 June 22
6	2	Letter to the "Purísima Concepción" church from Ernesto Chávez requesting the birth, death, and marriage certificate of certain individuals for his research. 2005 July 7
6	2	Letter to Pedro Antonio García Felipe from Ernesto Chávez asking for the marriage and baptism documents of certain individuals for his research. 2005 July 7
6	2	Letter to Uva de Aragón from Ernesto Chávez in relation to his book on the life of Leonor Morejón. 2005 July 7
6	2	Two letters to Jedia Brito Gutiérrez from Ernesto Chávez requesting the marriage and baptism certificates of José and Josefa Morejón. 2005 July 7-September 23
6	2	Letter to the director of "Editorial Oriente" from Ernesto Chávez sending him a copy of his book "Memoria amarga. La guerra del 95 en Matanzas". 2005 September 12
6	2	Two letters to Juan Manuel Salvat of "Ediciones Universal" from Ernesto Chávez in relation to the publication of his book "Maestro rural". 2005 September 6-26
6	2	Letter to the historian of Matanzas from Ernesto Chávez stating that the author should authorize any reproduction of a publication. 2005 October 8
6	2	Letter to Vicente Álvarez Areces from Ernesto Chávez inquiring about his interest in publishing his book "Memoria amarga. La guerra del 95 en Matanzas". 2005 November 12
6	2	Letter to Nadia of "Ediciones Matanzas" from Ernesto Chávez about his works "Historias contadas por Pura", "Los juegos florales", and "Los fusilados del 95". 2005 November 27
6	2	Letter to Lorelei Rebull of "Ediciones Matanzas" from Ernesto Chávez requesting the copies of his books "Historias contadas por Pura" and "Los juegos florales". 2005 December 14
6	2	Letter to Efraín Otaño Gerardo from Ernesto Chávez expressing his gratitude for the interest in his book "La muñeca de cristal". 2005 December 26
6	2	Three letters to Ernesto Chávez from Father Pedro A. García Felipe in relation to the baptism certificate of José Emeterio Morejón López and Gregoria Morejón. 2005 February-July

6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Carolina Álvarez regarding the marriage, birth, and death certificates of several Morejón family members. 2005 August 1
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Ledia Brito Gutiérrez informing him that they received his request for the baptism certificates. 2005 October 3
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Ledia Brito Gutiérrez with the baptism certificate of María Josefa Morejón Sablón. 2005 October 24
6	2	Letter to the bishop of Santa Clara from Ernesto Chávez requesting the death certificate of Francisco Arencibia González. 2005 March 14
6	2	Letter to Jaume Aymar I Ragolta from Ernesto Chávez regarding his curriculum vitae. 2005 July 8
6	2	Letter to the "Inmaculada Concepción" church from Ernesto Chávez requesting the baptism certificate of Pedro Miguel Morejón Quintana. 2006 January 9
6	2	Letter to Iroel Sánchez from Ernesto Chávez explaining that "Ediciones Matanzas" has rejected his writings "Los juegos florales" and "Historias contadas por Pura". 2006 January 15
6	2	Letter to Lázara Pérez Falcón from Ernesto Chávez requesting the baptism and death record of Ana Morejón y Morejón . 2006 January 31
6	2	Letter to the priest of the church "Nuestra Señora de la Esperanza" from Ernesto Chávez requesting the baptism and death record of Ana Morejón y Morejón. 2006 January 31
6	2	Letter to Olga Portuondo Zúñiga from Ernesto Chávez asking for an update on his submission of his work "Memoria amarga. La guerra del 95 en Matanzas" to "Editorial Oriente". 2006 February 7
6	2	Letter to Ana Margarita González from Ernesto Chávez related to the publication of his article "Los juegos florales" in the magazine "Palabra Nueva". 2006 September 19
6	2	Letter to the director of the magazine "Del Caribe" from Ernesto Chávez related to the publication of his article "Las tribulaciones de un catalán en Cuba". 2006 September 21
6	2	Letter to Oscar Rodríguez Ortiz from Ernesto Chávez inquiring if he would be interested in publishing an autobiography on Chávez's first ten years of life (1942-1952). 2006 October 2
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Valdés confirming his participation at the event "Primeros Juegos Florales del Tercer Milenio" in Matanzas. 2006 September 1
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Isabel Hernández Campos confirming his participation and award at "Los Juegos Florales del Tercer Milenio". 2006 November 9
6	2	Letter to José A. Quintana from Ernesto Chávez inquiring about an explosion that occurred in a militar headquarter in 1910. 2007 January 29

6	2	Letter to Lázara Pérez Falcón from Ernesto Chávez requesting the baptism certificate of Ana Josefa de la Caridad. 2007 March 1
6	2	Letter to the director of "Centro Nacional Derecho de Autor" from Ernesto Chávez initiating a formal complaint against "Ediciones Matanzas" for failing to return the original copy of his book "Los juegos florales". 2007 March 7
6	2	Letter to Dagoberto Valdés Hernández from Ernesto Chávez requesting a photocopy of the magazine "Vitral, No. 13" from June 1996. 2007 March 17
6	2	Letter to "Archivo Parroquial" in Amarillas from Ernesto Chávez requesting the marriage certificate of Tiburcio de Armas González and Fela Rita Hernández Rodríguez. 2007 March 23
6	2	Letter to "Nuestra Señora del Sagrado Corazón" church from Ernesto Chávez requesting the baptism certificate of Francisco Hernández and Felicia Rodríguez Hernández. 2007 April 20
6	2	Letter to "Sagrado Corazón de Jesús" church from Ernesto Chávez requesting the baptism certificate of María Alonso Amarán . 2007 August 7
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez telling him to contact William Denies or Gerardo Ortega for the information he requested about Pinar del Río. 2007 March 8
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Centro Nacional de Derechos de Autor (CENDA)" regarding the copyright for "Los juegos florares" back from "Ediciones Matanzas". Includes a pamphlet with information on copyrights. 2007 June 7
6	2	Letter to Jaume Aymar from Ernesto Chávez regarding the original copy of "Los juegos florales". 2007
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from an archive in relation to the marriage documents of Tiburcio de Armas González and Fela Rita Hernández. 2007 June 20
6	2	Letter to the director of the magazine "Signos" from Ernesto Chávez sending his article "La región de Güinía de Miranda" for consideration of publication. 2008 August 4
6	2	Letter to Ana Margarita González from Ernesto Chávez sending his article (unspecified) for consideration of publication in the magazine "Palabra Nueva". 2008 October 25
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Luisa Campuzano inviting him to participate in the conference "Violencia/ Contra-violencia en la cultura de mujeres latinoamericanas y caribeñas". 2008 February 18-22

6	2	Letter to the director of "Editorial Luminaria" from Ernesto Chávez sending his book on his experience as a rural teacher for consideration of publication. 2009 February 25
6	2	Letter to "Dirección Municipal de Educación" in Corralillo from Ernesto Chávez requesting information about two schools for his research. 2009 April 15
6	2	Letter to "Archivo Histórico Santa Clara" from Ernesto Chávez requesting information about two rural schools in Sabana Grande for his research. 2009 May 19
6	2	Letter to the director of the magazine "Pasos" from Ernesto Chávez sending his article "Mi descubrimiento de Tomás Acea" for consideration of publication. 2009 November 25
6	2	Letter to "Jefe Servicios de Cementerios Barcelona" from Ernesto Chávez requesting the death certificate of Guillermo Pintado y Barbería . 2009 December 7
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Luisa Ribot congratulating him on his book. 2009 March 18
6	2	Letter to Miguel Barnet of "Unión de Escritores y Artistas de Cuba (UNEAC)" from Ernesto Chávez regarding his telephone services. 2009 August 17
6	2	Letter to Eduardo Medina Lamotte from Ernesto Chávez regarding the information and death certificates of certain individuals. 2010 February 2
6	2	Letter to Dr. Marta Perriol from Ernesto Chávez requesting permission to view the "Registro Mercantil" of Havana in order to complete his research on the Havana workers from 1764-1898 . 2010 May 25
6	2	Letter to the director of the magazine "Santiago" from Ernesto Chávez inquiring about the magazine's publication of his article "Las tribulaciones de un catalán en Cuba". 2010 September 8
6	2	Letter to Gehidy Fernández Martínes de Valdivieso from Ernesto Chávez regarding his request for information about twenty death certificates from 1899 to 1907. 2010 December 16
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the Cemetery Services of Barcelona regarding the death certificate of Guillermo Pintado Barberia. 2010 January 19
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the Ministry of Defense in Spain regarding his work "Memoria amarga. La guerra del 95 en Matanzas". 2010 June 15
6	2	Letter to Dr. Raúl Izquierdo Canosa from Ernesto Chávez sending his work "Los fusilados del 95" for consideration of publication in "Instituto de Historia de Cuba". 2011 January 26
6	2	Letter to Dr. Mariela Castro Espín of "Centro Nacional de Educación Sexual" from Ernesto Chávez in relation to a biography he wrote published in the magazine "Folklore Americano". 2011 April 1

6	2	Letter to the priest of "Nuestra Señora del Rosario" church from Ernesto Chávez requesting the death certificate of Manuel Aguaballa y Purcalla. 2011 April 25
6	2	Letter to the director of "Archivo Histórico Comarcal" from Ernesto Chávez inquiring about the life of Mariano C. Artís. 2011 May 2
6	2	Letter to the Mayor of Castelló d'Empúries Cataluña from Ernesto Chávez requesting the date of birth of Miguel Gafas y Cassola for his research on Catalan workers from 1762-1898. 2011 May 2
6	2	Letter to the Mayor of the city of Tordera from Ernesto Chávez requesting information about José Gregorio Bofill y Feliu. 2011 July 24
6	2	Letter to Antonio Margariños Compaired from Ernesto Chávez requesting information on two military personnel named Emilio Match and Luis Prats. 2011 August 4
6	2	Letter to the parish of "Sant Pere" from Ernesto Chávez requesting the date of birth of Miguel Macau y Olivera. 2011 August 6
6	2	Letter to the archbishop Ramón Suárez Polcari from Ernesto Chávez requesting information about the priests that served in that church form 1763 to 1898. 2011 September 18
6	2	Letter to Hortensia García Acosta from Ernesto Chávez requesting the marriage licenses of two couples who got married in 1855-1905. 2011 October 2
6	2	Letter to the parish of Sant Vicenc from Ernesto Chávez requesting the verification of Dr. Miguel Gafas y Casola legal name for his research. 2011 October 2
6	2	Letter to Manuel Cusachs from Ernesto Chávez regarding a directory of Catalans he is working on. 2011 November 5
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Joan Florensa regarding a piarists in Catalonia. 2011 December 2
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the Ministry of Defense of Segovia with information on two military governors who served in Matanzas. 2011 August 31
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the public library of "Las Palmas de Gran Canaria" notifying that they received his book "La fiesta de la Candelaria". 2011 May 4
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Yolanda Casanova Llera in relation to the price of an investigation he requested. 2011 May 12
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the Civil Registry of Girona in relation to his request for a birth certificate. 2011 May 25
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the parish "La Purísima Concepción" regarding the death certificate of Juan Codina Mir. 2011 July 15-22

6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from a parish in Valencia, Spain with information on Miguel Gafas Cassola. 2011 June 1
6	2	Letter to the director of the "Arxiu Diocesa" from Ernesto Chávez requesting information about the priest Santiago Serra for his report on "Directorio catalán". 2012 February 24
6	2	Letter to Dr. Raúl Izquierdo Canosa from Ernesto Chávez regarding his work "Los fusilados del 95" for consideration of publication in "Instituto de Historia de Cuba". 2012 February 17
6	2	Letter to Ian Rodríguez Pérez from Ernesto Chávez regarding the publication of "Las trampas del corazón" in "Editorial Mecenas". 2012 October 14
6	2	Letter to a "Granma" newspaper journalist from Ernesto Chávez notifying that Luis Armando Alarcón Camejo lied in regards to the access to the medication Timolol in Cuba. 2012 November 2
6	2	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the diocesan library in Girona, Spain. (Text written in Catalan). 2012 January 12
6	3	Letter to the director of the magazine "Ábaco" from Ernesto Chávez sending his article "Mi descubrimiento de Tomás Acea" for consideration of publication. 2013 June 7
6	3	Letter to P. Troadio Hernández Alayeto from Ernesto Chávez requesting the baptism certificate of Juan Delgado. 2013 June 17
6	3	Letter to the director of "Instituto de Historia" from Ernesto Chávez requesting the original manuscript of "Los fusilados del 95". 2013 July 15
6	3	Letter to Monsignor Carlos Manuel de Céspedes García from Ernesto Chávez about how he met Virgilio Piñera . 2013 July 20
6	3	Letter to Antonio Bechily Carreño from Ernesto Chávez inquiring if "Fundación Carreño y Alfonso" would be interested in publishing his works. 2013 September 18
6	3	Letter to the director of "Ediciones Mecenas" from Ernesto Chávez sending his work "Cienfuegos 1960" for consideration of publication. Includes a copy of the letter and the article. 2013 October 19
6	3	Letter to P. Troadio Hernández Alayeto from Ernesto Chávez regarding his request for the baptism certificate of Juan José Delgado. 2013 November 15
6	3	Letter to Aimara Vera Riverón of "Ediciones Oriente" from Ernesto Chávez sending his article "Entidades y publicaciones seriadas catalanas
		de Cuba (1840-1990)" for consideration of publication. 2013 December 21
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the Santos Felipe and Santiago parish about the price of a baptism certificate of Juan José Delgado González. 2013 July 6

6	3	Letters to Ernesto Chávez from Rolando Milián and Lillian Guerra concerning the recommendations for two manuscripts: "Maestro Voluntario vol. 1" and "Maestro Rural vol.2". 2013 July 24
6	3	Two letters from Lillian Guerra about the Ernesto Chávez collection and possible publications of his book. 2013 April 18
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from René González Barrios about his submission of "Los fusilados del 95". 2013 August 1
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Ana Vera Estrada expressing she appreciated reading his manuscript. 2013 October 9
6	3	Letter to Edelmis Anoceto Vega of the magazine "Signos" from Ernesto Chávez regarding the original manuscripts that the magazine never returned to him. 2014 September
6	3	Letter to the director of the newspaper "Granma" from Ernesto Chávez indicating the lack of medications in a pharmacy. 2014 August 2
6	3	Letter to Luciano Castillo from Ernesto Chávez in relation to three photographs. 2014 November 7
6	3	Letter to P. Joan Florensa from Ernesto Chávez about his work writing a Catalan directory. 2014 November 28
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Manuel Cusachs Corredor with information on Marcís Sala Parera of "Socios de Honor de la Sociedad de Beneficencia de Naturales de Cataluña". 2014 February 20
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Raúl Mondelo of "La Petjada", an organization about Catalonia and Catalonians in Cuba. 2014 February 24
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Mayda Royero regarding the birth and death certificate of Dolores Juncos. 2014 April
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Alejandro Sánchez Castellano inviting him to speak at "Cuba y el Nacionalismo Catalán" seminar at the University of Havana. 2014 April-May
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Waldo Fernández Cuenca in relation to the magazine "Palabra Nueva". 2014 October 6
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Granma. Órgano Oficial del Comité Central del Partido Comunista de Cuba" notifying his mail had been sent to the Ministry of Public Health for revision. 2014 September 26
6	3	Letter to Rosa Herraiz from Ernesto Chávez sending her information about Catalans living in Matanzas. 2015 August 6
6	3	Letter to Isabel Hernández from Ernesto Chávez requesting the original manuscript of "Los fusilados del 95". 2016 February 4
6	3	Letter to the Mayor of Tarrés from Ernesto Chávez explaining that a newspaper from Tarrés did not allow him to publish an article about a Catalan named Ignacio Rosselló y Sarriá because he was a criminal. Attached is the article "Réquiem por Rosselló". 2016 August 21

6	3	Letter to the director "Editorial Mecenas" from Clara Emma Chávez asking for the copies of "Las trampas del corazón" and "La verdadera Ciénaga de Zapata" that were given to the publishing house in 2012. 2016 November 17
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the Mayor of Tarrés, Catalonia about the genealogy information on Ignacio Rosselló. 2016 October 5
6	3	Letter to the lawyer Amadeo Cid from Ernesto Chávez related to the copyrights of his publications. 2016 August 30
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from the director of Víctor Balaguer Library thanking him for donating the book "Las fiestas de Montserrate". 2017 July 19
6	3	Letter to the priest Troadio Hernández y Alayeto from Ernesto Chávez requesting the baptism document of Ernesto Chávez Pérez. 2017 October 12
6	3	Letter to the director of the library Museu V. Balaguer from Ernesto Chávez requesting information on deceased Catalans who worked in Matanzas. Attached is a list of all the names with information. undated
6	3	Letter to "Archivo Parroquial Cárdenas" from Ernesto Chávez requesting information on the death of Juan Codina Mir. undated
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Manuel Cusachs Corredor with information related to the Spanish citizens in Matanzas. undated
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Manuel Cusachs Corredor agreeing to be Chávez's depositary. undated
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Martín Rodrigo sharing the work he is doing on Spanish families in Cuba. undated
6	3	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from Lluis Costa regarding the bibliographic references related to Catalans. undated
6	3	Telegram for Ernesto Chávez from María J. Vilavoy regarding a contest in Colombia. undated
6	15	Letter to Ernesto Chávez from "Ajuntament de Molins De Rei" about the book presentation "Diario de campaña de un catalán mambí". (Text in Catalan). [RESTRICTED]. 1999 April 23

# 11. Photographs. 1930-2017

- 0		
2	7	Ernesto Chávez - Volunteer and rural teacher. 1960-1969
2	7	Ernesto Chávez on horseback. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez on horseback. 1960
2	7	Ada Martínez Martín, student of Ernesto Chávez. 1960
2	7	Blasa Cintras Marín, student of Ernesto Chávez. 1960
2	7	Ale and Rosa. 1960

2	7	Group of five peasant men. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez (standing). 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez (at right) with another man at the arroyo Los Prados. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez (at right) with another man posing in front of a rustic wood fence. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez (at right) with another man posing in a kneeling position. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez in uniform (standing at right) with a group of students from the Escuela de Maestros Primarios de Matanzas, at Parque de la Libertad, Matanzas. 1960 September 1
2	7	Ernesto Chávez in uniform (at left) with Benito Delgado Alonso (at right), and another student from the Escuela de Maestros Primarios de Matanzas, at Parque de la Libertad, Matanzas. 1960 September 1
2	7	Ernesto Chávez (at right) fellow classmates Gladys Moliner Melgares and Benito Delgado Alonso, at Parque de la Libertad, Matanzas. 1960 September 1
2	7	Group of students from the Escuela de Maestros Primarios de Matanzas. 1960 April 8
2	7	Equipo #3 de práctica de observación, (Team #3, observation practicum), from l-r: front row, Zenaida Barroso, Dr. María Luisa Falcón and El Bregio. Second row: Ernesto Chávez, Benito Delgado and Roberto Gómez. 1960 April 8
2	7	Ernesto Chávez in uniform. 1960 September 4
2	7	Ernesto Chávez in the countryside with two thatched-roof houses in the background. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez (second from left) with three students and a young woman in uniform. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez (at left) seated on the ground with two students. 1960
2	7	Young woman in uniform. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez with a young female student. 1960
2	7	Young female student. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez with three young women, possibly teachers. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez in Santiago de Cuba. 1962 January 23
2	7	Young students from the Escuela Rural (rural school) in Escambray. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez with a group of thirteen students from the Escuela Rural (rural school) in Escambray. 1960
2	7	Young students from the Escuela Rural (rural school) in Escambray. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez (at right) posing along another man and holding a rifle. 1960
2	7	Young man on horseback. 1960

2	7	Family of Ramón Jiménez. 1960
2	7	Ernesto Chávez with a group of young students from the Escuela Rural (rural school) in Escambray. Two of the students are holding the Cuban flag. 1960
2	8	Group climbing La Vela hill, Minas del Frío, Sierra Maestra. 1960 May 26
2	8	Students from the Campamento La Magdalena attending Professor Clara Varona's class. 1960 July
2	8	Students from the Campamento La Magdalena attending Professor Raúl Sánchez's class. 1960 July
2	8	Students from the Campamento La Magdalena attending Professor Aníbal Ramos' class. 1960 July
2	8	Female student from Campamento La Magdalena during a military training. 1960 July
2	8	Students from the Campamento El Roble at a river, Sierra Maestra. 1960 June
2	8	Two female students from the Campamento El Roble, Minas del Frío, Sierra Maestra. 1960 June
2	8	View of Sierra Maestra landscape. 1960
2	8	Students from the Campamento La Magdalena in front of a bust of José Martí, Pico Real del Turquino. 1960 July 12
2	8	Students from the Campamento La Magdalena in front of a bust of José Martí, Pico Real del Turquino. 1960 July 12
2	8	Students from the Campamento La Magdalena in front of a bust of José Martí, Pico Real del Turquino. 1960 July 12
2	8	Professors Clara Varona and Manuel Camps in front of the bust of José Martí, Pico Real del Turquino. Photo taken by Eddie Matos. 1960 August 9
2	8	From l-r: Rosalía Peña, Eddie Matos, and Rita Fernández in front of a Virgen de la Caridad monument at the Pico Real del Turquino. 1960 August 9
2	8	Female students from Camp La Magdalena at Hotel Nacional, Havana. 1960
2	8	Photograph of Julio del Llano Bencomo (instructor político), Ernesto Chávez Álvarez (maestro militar), Juan Bajo (soldado), standing behind the instructor Honorio Quiñones. 1963
2	8	Photograph with envelope captioned "Recogida de café en Finca Cinco Pesos including Lázaro Hernández, Ernesto Chávez Álvarez, José Mateo. 1969 October 8
2	8	4 original negatives of rural scenes labeled as "Atómica Izquierda". undated

2	8	Envelope with photograph and information notecard regarding Sergio Jiménez Bambino, farmworker from El Escambray. undated
2	9	Sociedad y Economía. 1951-1958
2	9	Meeting of women members of the Matanzas Tennis Club. From 1-r: Venerada Sánchez Jiménez, president Matanzas Tennis Club; Mary Sims del Beato, secretary of Escuela de Comercio de Matanzas and Matanzas Tennis Club; Eva Forest Quintero; Mireya Alonso Tió, teacher of the Escuela del Hogar; Carmen Olga Taquechel; Elvira Fernández; Graciela "Chela Alonso Véliz de Sarabia; Hilda Valdés Faroy; Cutica González Chávez, and Mariíta Rodríguez de Urréchaga. undated
2	9	Blessing act of the Planta Eléctrica José Martí. From l-r: Sergio Mejías Pérez, mayor of Matanzas; Monsignor Manuel Trabadelo Muiño (background), secretary of the archbishopric; Monsignor Alberto Martín Villaverde, bishop of Matanzas; Angel Cofiño, secretary general of the Sindicato de Trabajadores Eléctricos, and his wife. 1951 January
2	9	Dr. Consuelo Miranda Miravet speaking at a meeting held at the Colegio de Maestros, in Matanzas. Dr. Carlos Martínez, president of the Junta de Educación (at left), and Dr. Aguirre (at right), secretary general of the Colegio de Maestros de Matanzas. 1958 April 11
2	9	Meeting of the Colegio de Maestros de Matanzas. From l-r: Carilda Oliver Labra, poet from Matanzas; Dr. Rigoberto Fernández, and Dr. Aguirre, secreatary general of the Colegio de Maestros de Matanzas. 1958 April 11
2	9	Carmen Olga Taquechel Matos, mayor of Matanzas (first from left), along with Lieutenant Corona and other women, giving clothes to low-income families. undated
2	9	Bachelorette luncheon of Laura Palomera Pérez (fourth from left), at the Liceo of Matanzas. Also attending, from l-r: Milagros Carballo Carbó (3rd standing), Edelmira Sainz de Alcebo (5th standing), and María Luisa Carballo (7th, standing). 1957 November 23
2	9	Luncheon at Central Dos Rosas, Matanzas. Identified by numbers: 1. Esther Pura García Polanco; 2. Díaz, worker form Arechavala; 3. Carmen Olga Taquechel Matos; 4. Leopoldo Pérez Coujil; 5. Venerada Sánchez Jiménez; and 6. Teresita García Polanco. circa 1954-1958
2	9	Food distribution to low-income families in front of the police station, Plaza de la Vigía, Matanzas. From l-r: Commander Olegario Rodríguez Hernández (standing), and Colonel Leopoldo Pérez Coujil (standing in front of Olegario), chief of Regimiento No. 4; Carmen Olga Taquechel Matos (seated), wife of Pérez Coujil. circa 1952-1954
2	10	Política. 1950-1958
2	10	Manuel Álvarez Díaz, governor of Matanzas, electoral campaign. 1954- 1958

2	10	Arrival of Cuban military at Varadero Airport. From r-l: Colonel Alberto Triana Calvet, chief of national police; Bathuel Posada Delgado, mayor of Cárdenas (white blazer, backwards); Colonel Leopoldo Pérez Coujil (in front of Posada), and Nicolás "Colacho" Pérez Hernández, defense minister (at right of Pérez Coujil). 1952-1954
2	10	Colonel Leopoldo Pérez Coujil (at center, wearing civilian clothes), and Lieutenant Morat. circa 1950-1952
2	10	Group of women climbing the stairs of the Palacio de Gobierno Provincial. Carmen Olga Taquechel, mayor of Matanzas (center); Julia Elisa Consuegra Rodríguez (at her left). 1954
2	10	Manuel Álvarez Díaz, governor of Matanzas, speaking during electoral campaign. Seen at right: Ramón Suárez Calderín, Monsignor Jenaro Suárez Muñiz, and Isidro Valdés Astolfi. circa 1952-1958
2	10	Political event at the Palacio de Gobierno. From l-r: Roberto Rodríguez Aragón (background), Franciscan priest, and Carmen Olga Taquechel Matos, mayor of Matanzas. 1954 March 2
2	10	Meeting in Cárdenas. Identified by numbers: 1. Modesto García Tuñón, journalist; 2. Bathuel Posada Delgado, mayor of Cárdenas; 3. Colonel José M. Salas Cañizares, División de la Policía Nacional de Matanzas; 4. Clemente Abascal; 5. Carlos M. Cantillo González; 6. Not identified; 7. Father Domingo Lorenzo; 8. Eduardo Ruiz del Villar; 9. Humberto Rivero Espinosa. circa 1954-1958
2	10	Meeting in Cárdenas. circa 1954-1958
2	10	Vehicle with electoral campaign propaganda for Raimundo Camacho Santiago and Andrés Rivero Aguero, candidates from the Partido Unión Radical. circa 1958
2	10	Marta Fernández Miranda, first lady of Cuba (seated with hat), during a break from a disaster relief assistance event held for those affected by June 1953 storm. Also present, Carmen Olga Taquechel (seated with dark blouse). 1953
2	10	Mayoral campaign rally of Mena, candidate of the Partido Acción Progresista (PAP), at the intersection of Plácido and San Blás Streets, city of Versailles, Province of Matanzas. circa 1952-1954
2	10	Visit around suburbs of the province of Matanzas. Dr. Ramón Hermida Antorcha (wearing suit), minister of Gobernación, Manuel Álvarez Díaz (at his right). circa 1952-1958
2	10	Visit around suburbs of the province of Matanzas. Manuel Álvarez Díaz (wearing suit). circa 1952-1958
2	10	Rosendo Forte, council candidate for the Partido Liberal, at Radio Matanzas. Identified by numbers: 1. Ramón Martell; 2. nephew of Manuel Álvarez Díaz; 5. Cotico Castillo. circa 1954-1958
2	10	Political event broadcast by Radio Matanzas. Radio announcer Elio Montenegro Falcón (with eyeglasses). undated

2	10	Elio Montenegro Falcón, Radio Matanzas announcer and council candidate for the Partido Demócrata. circa 1954-1958
2	10	Manuel Álvarez Díaz, governor of Matanzas, speaking with Carmen Olga Taquechel, mayor of the city of Matanzas. circa 1954-1958
2	10	Meeting of council candidates at the Palacio de Gobierno, Matanzas. At center, Carmen Olga Taquechel, mayor of the city of Matanzas, Manuel Álvarez Díaz, governor of Matanzas (at right). circa 1954-1958
2	10	Dinner with various Cuban politicians. From l-r: Manuel Álvarez Díaz, Santiago Álvarez Rodríguez, Fulgencio Batista, Fernando del Villar y de los Ríos. Also present, Ricardo Guerrero (with dark glasses, on profile), and José Elías Olivella (at right of Guerrero). circa 1952-1954
2	10	Gathering of Cuban politicians. From l-r: José Rodríguez Suárez (3rd), mayor of Sabanilla; Manuel Álvarez Díaz (8th), governor of the province of Matanzas, and Dr. Fernando del Villar (9th), mayor of the city of Matanzas. circa 1952-1954
2	10	A picture of a young Fidel Castro. undated
2	11	Cuban military scenes. 1952-1958
2	11	U.S. Army men visit to Cuartel Domingo Goicuría in Matanzas. Colonel Pilar García García (second from left), chief of Regimiento No. 4 Plácido, greets one of the visitors. Arquímedes Viera Nodal, assistant of García García, appears smiling behind him. circa 1954-1956
2	11	U.S. Army men visit to Cuartel Domingo Goicuría in Matanzas. Colonel Pilar García García (at right), giving a tour around the dormitories. Armando Averoff Herrera (with mustache) appears in the background. circa 1954-1956
2	11	Visit and tour around the site of Regimiento No. 4, Gelpi, Ciudad Militar. Lieutenant Colonel Armando Suárez Suquet (at center, without hat); Also in the picture: Armando Averoff Herrera and Humberto Rivero Espinosa. 1958
2	11	Reception in honor of visit of U.S. Army men visiting Matanzas, at the bar of Balneario Club de Oficiales. From I-r: Commander Rafael A. Sanz Rodríguez; Captain Víctor Bermúdez Nerey; Serafín Díaz Fuentes (dark uniform); Captain Armando Averoff Herrera (with mustache); and Colonel Pilar García García (center). circa 1955-1957
2	11	Arrival of undisclosed officials at Varadero Airport. From l-r: Colonel Albert Triana Calvet (wearing military hat); Bethuel Posada (white suit), mayor of Cárdenas; Nicolás "Colacho" Pérez; two unidentified men; Col, Leopoldo Coujil. circa 1952-1954
2	11	Luncheon of Regimiento No.4 officials at the Cuartel Domingo Goicuria, Matanzas. 1955 May
2	11	Looking at a map at Cuban military base of Regimiento No. 4, Gelpi, Ciudad Militar. L-r; Colonel Armando Suárez Suquet (backwards); two

		U.S. Army officials; Carlos m. Cantillo González, chief of Regimiento No. 4. 1958
2	11	Touring the dormitories at Cuban military base of Regimiento No. 4. 1958
2	11	U.S. Army and Cuban military men sharing a toast during an official reception. 1958
2	11	U.S. Army and Cuban military men talking. L-r: Commander Humberto Rivero Espinosa, Lieutenant Colonel Armando Suárez Suquet; U.S. Army official, and Cuban official. 1958
2	11	Lieutenant Colonel Armando Suárez Suquet pointing at the distance while showing the Regimiento No. 4 military base to U.S. Army officials. 1958
2	11	U.S. Army and Cuban military men enjoying a cup of Cuban coffee. 1958
2	11	Dinner reception in honor of U.S. Army men visit to Regimiento No. 4 military base. 1958
2	11	Brigadier Carlos Cantillo González greeting an U.S. Army official. 1958
2	11	Brigadier Carlos Cantillo González talking with U.S. Army official. 1958
2	11	Cuban musicians playing at the Dinner reception in honor of U.S. Army men visit to Regimiento No. 4 military base. 1958
2	11	U.S. Army official (5th from left) posing with Brigadier Carlos M. Cantillo and a group of Cuban officials. 1958
2	11	Visiting the cafeteria of Regimiento No. 4 military base. 1958
2	11	Visiting the kitchen pantry of Regimiento No. 4 military base. 1958
2	11	Cuban army official speaking from a podium. undated
2	11	Group of Cuban military men gathered during a drill. undated
2	11	Three Cuban army officials explaining a drill with different grenades. undated
2	11	Cuban army men listening to officials. undated
2	11	Military drill with rocket launchers (bazookas). undated
2	11	Cuban army men standing in formation. undated
2	11	Military drill with machine guns. undated
2	11	Military drill with rocket launchers (bazookas) and machine guns. undated
2	11-A	Family and Friends. 1930-1970
2	11-A	Antonio Álvarez Sánchez in New York. 1930-1936
2	11-A	Justo Álvarez Sánchez in New York. 1932-1936
2	11-A	Antonio Álvarez Jr. ("Cookie"). 1937-1950
2	11-A	Álvarez family in the United States. Includes a handwritten note with biographical information about Antonio and Justo Álvarez Sánchez. circa 1950s
2	11-A	Tania Tolezano García. Includes a souvenir of her First Communion and a poem. 1956-1970
7	1	Ernesto Chávez, Estudio Moré, 1963
2	18	Historical Societies; Academia. 1987 - 2017

2	18	Photograph No.1- Unveiling of the grave marker that signals the burial niche of Manuel Santos Parga, who was originally from Galicia and discovered the Cueva de Bellamar (Bellamar Cave) at his La Alcancía estate near Matanzas. Santos Parga was murdered by a band of outlaws. This photo was taken at the Necrópolis San Carlos Borromeo de Matanzas on November 22, 2000. From left to right: Domingo Teijedo, president of the Filial de la Sociedad Gallega en Matanzas; Ernesto Chávez Álvarez, historiador de la Necrópolis San Carlos, y Adrián Álvarez Chávez, presidente del Grupo Espeleoarqueológico Manuel Santos Parga. 2022 November 22
2	18	Photograph No.2 - Ernesto Chávez Álvarez standing by the entrance of Florida International University after his doctoral dissertation defense about Leonor Morgón. 2001 March
2	18	Photograph No.3 - Photograph taken at the Sociedad de Beneficencia Catalana de la Habana. To the left, Margarita Hugué Vallès, processing archivist, and Ernesto Chávez Álvarez, director, Archivo Pompeo Fabra. Hugué Vallès and Chávez founded the Archivo Pompeo Fabra in 1985 and were speakers of the board of directors. 2002 March 8
2	18	Photograph No.4 - Photograph taken at Fruit Abundos, Boletín del Casal Catalán Ganes y Guiteras, July – December 2017 Issue, Matanzas. December 2017
2	18	Photograph No. 5 - Photograph taken at the portico of the Necrópolis Cristóbal Colón de la Habana after Eusebio Leal, Historiador de la Ciudad de la Habana (Historian of the City of Habana), presided over the ceremony for the inhumation of the mortal remains of Emilia Teurbe Tolón (1824 – 1902). From left to right, Ernesto Martínez Pérez, Ernesto Chávez Álvarez, Gilberto Chávez Robelo, and Clara Emma Chávez Álvarez. Martínez Pérez was the person that located, rescued, and guarded the tomb of the patriot, Teurbe Tolón, in the Almodena Cemetery in Madrid, thus enabling the transfer of both, her remains and grave marker that had been requested by Clara Emma Chávez Álvarez, author of the book Hacedores de la bandera (Ediciones Bolonia, La Habana, 2011). Ernesto Chávez Álvarez, second from left, discovered the location of the house of Emilia Teurbe Tolón in the city of Matanzas, upon which a plaque was enacted in her memory on October 12, 2011. Included in the file is the invitation for the Suffrage Mass celebrated for her in the Iglesia Parroquial San Pedro Apóstol de Versalles. 2010 August 23
2	18	Photograph No. 6 - Ernesto Chávez and Dr. Isaac Barreal at a conference in the Sociedad de Beneficencia de Naturales de Cataluña. 1987
2	19	Photograph No. 7 - Ernesto Chávez and Norat at actividad San Jordi, 2017

## 12. Ernesto Chávez's on the Cuban Independence War. 1887-1974

2	12	Database "Avecindados Catalanes ciudad Matanzas"-notebook 1. 1792 - 1899.
2	13	Database "Avecindados Catalanes ciudad Matanzas"-notebook 2. 1792 - 1899.
2	14	Database of civilian deaths from the Registro Civil de Ceiba Mocha, Matanzas Provincial Archive "Libro Defunciones, tomo 7" 1892 January 1- 1895 March 3.
2	15	Documents and spreadsheets regarding people executed during the Spanish-American War (1895-1897), data found in the San Carlos Cemetery registry and Archivo Provincial de Matanzas 1895-1897, 2004 October 28.
2	16	Database of civilian deaths from the Archivo Provincial de Matanzas 1897 July-October.
3	1	Database of executions by Spain in the San Carlos Cemetery Registry including card from the San Carlos Cemetery on Eloy González García 1895- 1897.
3	2	Card from the San Carlos Cemetery on Eloy González García and Research Notes on the Cuban Independence War. 1974 May
3	2	Library catalog of newspapers in the Matanzas region at the Library "Gener y del Monte" - 4 pages long. 1974 May
3	2	Card from the San Carlos Cemetery on Eloy González García. undated
3	2	Research notecards on the Cuban Independence War. undated
2	17	Documents from Fernando Heydrich Klein. 1887-1907

#### 13. Visual and Textual Resources. 1959-2019

5	5	Books Ernesto Chávez Tried to Use During Literacy Campaign that Got Him in Trouble. 1959
5	5	Biblioteca Popular Martiana: No. 3 Versos de Martí (Selección). 1959
5	5	Biblioteca Popular Martiana: No. 4 La Cuestión Racial. 1959
5	5	Biblioteca Popular Martiana: No. 5 La Cuestión Agraria y la Educación del Campesino. 1959
4	1	Cuba: Z. D. A. (Zona de Desarrollo Agrario). 1960
4	2	Cuba: anatomía de una revolución; inscribed by Ernesto Chávez. 1961
4	3	Los fundamentos del socialismo en Cuba. 1961
4	4	Odas Mambisas (Ernesto Used for Literacy Campaign). 1961
4	5	¡Patria o muerte! Antonio Núñez Jiménez. 1961
5	1	Declaraciones de La Habana y Santiago. 1965
5	2	¿Revolución en la revolución?. 1967
5	3	Seis leyes de la revolución. 1973

5	4	El caballo de Mayaguara. 1987
3	3	Map of Cuba displaying zones of agrarian development by municipalities. circa 1960
3	4	DVD of Lillian Guerra's interview with Ernesto Chávez. 2012 October
6	5	Drawing of "Panchito". 1986 November
6	5	José Martí serigraphy. undated
6	5	Two pamphlets from "El Mirón Cubano" theater. 2010
6	5	Two flyers for the presentation of "La fiesta de la Candelaria" at "Iglesia Parroquial de Ceiba Mocha" and "Parroquia El Carmen". (Photocopy). 2011 February 1- March 27
6	5	Flyers for a presentation on "La Vida D' un Cubá a Cuba". 1997 August
6	5	Editorial catalog from "Ediciones La Memoria". undated
6	5	Flyer celebrating 400 years of the image revelation of "la Virgen de la Caridad" in Cuba. undated
6	5	Book cover "Libro segundo de lectura. Educación de sordos". (2 copies). undated
6	5	Address book with an illustration of two children and a dog from the store "La Sortija. Loceria y cristaleria". undated
6	6	Article from the magazine "Exils et migrations ibériques au XXe siècle" titled "Crónica de un congreso cubano sobre la literatura española del exilio" written by Manuel Aznar Soler. 1997
6	6	Short story "De como el perrito perdió el pimentón". circa 1979
6	6	Article "La Iglesia de Ceiba Mocha" published in the magazine "Palabra Nueva". 2004 May 15
6	6	Article "La iglesia de Ceiba Mocha"published in the magazine "Iglesia Peregrina". 2006 February
6	6	Article "La región cultural de Güinía de Miranda". undated
6	6	Article "Por siempre Mirtilla" published in the newspaper "Girón". 2003 February 6
6	6	Manuscript "Los juegos florales catalanes de La Habana". Includes a document titled "Juegos Florales 1923". undated
6	6	Manuscript "Cienfuegos 1960". 1960
6	6	Manuscript "Las tribulaciones de un catalán en Cuba". 2000
6	6	Manuscript "Florecimiento, decadencia y muerte de Quinta del Rey". undated
6	6	Article "La fiesta de la Candelaria" published in the magazine "Catauro". 2002 June
6	7	Magazine "Palabra Nueva" with various articles written by Ernesto Chávez. (Photocopies). 2004-2007

6	8	San Carlos Cemetary index "Libro No.5. Cementerio San Juan de Dios. 1 septiembre de 1846- 25 junio de 1850". 2010
6	9	Bibliography about Cuba from "Biblioteca Museu Víctor Balaguer". undated
6	10	Book "Provincia Matanzas". 1978
6	11	Magazine "La Rambla Cubana. Órgano mensual de divulgación de los lazos históricos y culturales entre Catalunya y Cuba". (Issues 3, 6-8). 1998
6	12	Diagrams, maps, and three photographs related to a research conducted on Antoñica Izquierdo. undated
6	13	Manuscript "La leyenda de Antoñica Izquierdo". Notes from field research in Pinar del Río. undated
6	14	Manuscript "La leyenda de las ayudas. Antonia Izquierdo a los acuáticos". circa 1970-1980
7	5	Publication - "Rafael Rojas, book review – Maestro voluntario (Memorias de un maestro rural: vol. 1) by Ernesto Chávez Álvarez, and Maestro rural (Memorias de un maestro rural: Volumen II) by Ernesto Chávez Álvarez", Rolando García Millán, editor, 2014
7	6	Books - <i>Poeta en Nueva York: Homenaje a Federico García Lorca</i> , Grabados y dibujos de Paul Capitani, 1986
7	7	Article - "La ermita de Montserrat de La Habana", Palabra Nueva, Año XII, LH, 2004
7	8	Booklet - Historia de Cayajabos, Serie Pinar del Rio, No. 19, La Habana, 1968
7	10	Article - "The social isolation of the urban poor: life in a Puerto Rican shanty town", by Helen Icken Safa, Rutgers University, 1968
7	11	Booklet - "Una mujer terrible", por Reina Sanchez Corrales, 1992
7	12	Booklet - "Operación Verano, Cuba", Omar Felipe Mauri, Colección Operación Juguete, 2001
7	13	Pamphlet - "Conozcamos nuestros derechos humanos, rechacemos todo tipo de violencia", Red de Salud de las Mujeres Latinoamericanas y del Caribe, 2000 November 25
7	14	Pamphlet - "Centro Caribeño de Recursos", Universidad de Puerto Rico, undated
7	15	Pamphlet - "Participación de la mujer en la historia de Puerto Rico", las primeras décadas del siglo veinte, Centro Coordinador de Estudios, Recursos, y Servicios a la Mujer, Puerto Rico, undated
7	16	Pamphlet - Taller Científico 130 Aniversario de la Abolición de la Esclavitud, Castillo de San Severino Museo La Ruta del Esclavo, 2016 October 4-6
7	17	Pamphlet - "Area de Educación, CIPAF", Women's rights booklet Santo Domingo, undated

#### 14. Personal Correspondence including some prints of Sahara Geraldo Paz, Voluntary Teacher. 1960-1962

	<b>T</b>	
3	5	Telegrams for and from Sahara Geraldo Paz, rural teacher stationed at Finca El Rayo, barrio Santa Catalina, municipio Sagua de Tánamo, provincia de Oriente. 1961
3	5	Telegram to Ana Rosa Paz from Sagua Tánamo with Envelope. 1961 January 15
3	5	Telegram from M. Galvez. 1961 January 16
3	5	Telegram to Ana Rosa Paz from Sagua Tánamo with Envelope. 1961 February 19
3	5	Telegram from El Viejo with Envelope. 1961 August 23
3	5	Telegram from Ana Rosa Paz with Envelope. 1961 November 8
3	6	Letters from Sahara Geraldo Paz to Ana Rosa Paz (mother) and Daniel Geraldo (brother). 1960-1961
3	6	Letter sent from Caney. 1960 May 25
3	6	Letter sent from Minas del Frío. 1960 May 26
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from Minas del Frío. 1960 June 24
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from Sierra Maestra. 1960 June 27
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from Sierra Maestra. 1960 June 28
3	6	Letter sent from La Magdalena. 1960 June 30
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from La Magdalena. 1960 July 5
3	6	Letter with Envelope Addressed to Daniel Geraldo Sent from La Magdalena. 1960 July 9
3	6	Letter to Daniel Geraldo (her brother) from La Magdalena. 1960 July 9
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from La Magdalena. 1960 July 16
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from La Magdalena. 1960 July 20
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from La Magdalena. 1960 July 29
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from La Magdalena. 1960 August 11
3	6	Letter Sent from La Magdalena. 1960 August 17
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from La Magdalena. 1960 August 19
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from El Rayo. 1960 November 16
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from El Rayo. 1960 November 24
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from El Rayo. 1960 December 1
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from El Rayo. 1960 December 4
3	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from Sagua de Tánamo. 1960 December 11

3 (	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from El Rayo (Año de la Educación). 1961 January 5
3 6	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from Sagua de Tánamo (Año de la Educación). 1961 January 11
3 6	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from Sagua de Tánamo (Año de la Educación). 1961 January 16
3 6	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from El Rayo. 1961 March 3
3 6	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from El Rayo. 1961 March 8
3 6	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from Sagua de Tánamo. 1961 June 14
3 6	6	Letter with Envelope Sent from El Rayo (Año de la Educación). 1961 July 9
3	7	Letters to Sahara Geraldo Paz when she was in Sierra Maestra. 1960
3	7	Letter from Ana Rosa Paz from Matanzas with Envelope. 1960 July 11 and 26
3	7	Letter from Bertha Rivero with Envelope from Matanzas to Sierra Maestra. 1960 July 13
3	7	Letter from Ana Rosa Paz and Sister from Matanzas. 1960 July 18
3	7	Letter from Ana Rosa Paz from Matanzas. 1960 August 8
3 8	8	Prints belonging to Sahara Geraldo Paz. 1962
3 8	8	Book "Maestra Voluntaria" belonging to Sahara Geraldo Paz. 1962
3 8	8	Book "Himnos y Canciones" belonging to Sahara Geraldo Paz. undated

# 15. Aída García Alonso Notecards and Photographs Regarding Life in the Yaguas. 1960-1968

3	9	Notecards by Aida García Alonso. circa 1960
3	10	Life in the Yaguas, Photographs by Aída García Alonso. 1968

#### Bibliografía

Alonso, G. and E. Chávez Álvarez, eds. *Memorias inéditas del censo de 1931*. La Habana: Editorial de Ciencias Sociales, 1978. (HB3549 .M45)

Chávez Álvarez, Ernesto. *El crimen de la niña Cecilia: la brujería en Cuba como fenómeno social* (1902-1925). La Habana: Editorial de Ciencias Sociales, 1991. (BF1584.C9 C331 1991)

Chávez Álvarez, E., ed. *La población de Cuba: Centro de Estudios Demográficos*. La Habana: Universidad de La Habana, Editorial de Ciencias Sociales, 1976. (HB3549 .H38 1976a)

Chávez Álvarez, Ernesto. *Maestro rural*. Gainesville, Florida: MilianBooks, 2014. (LA2353.C92 C429 2014)

Chávez Álvarez, Ernesto. *Maestro voluntario*. Gainesville, Florida: MilianBooks, 2014. (LA2353.C9 C43 2014)

#### Temas Seleccionados y Términos Clave

Batista y Zaldívar, Fulgencio, 1901-1973 Castro, Fidel, 1926-Chávez Álvarez, Ernesto Cuba Cuba--Matanzas Education, Rural Movimiento Revolucionario 26 de Julio Revolution (Cuba : 1959) Revolutionaries Teachers

Para más información, contacte: Special Collections Access Services.